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CHAIR MOLINA:

(Gavel).

The Committee of the Whole

meeting for March 1st will now come to order.
Good morning, Members.

We have for the

8

record in attendance Members Kane, Mateo,

9

Pontanilla, and Tavares, and Molina.

Excused are

10

Members Carroll and Hokama, Anderson and Johnson.

11

We have from the Staff, on the 7th floor, we have

12

Legislative Analyst Richelle Kawasaki and also

13

Mr. Scott Jensen, and the Committee Secretary,

14

Clarita Balala.

15

Office we have Mr. Richard Rost and Ms. Jane Lovell,

16

and from the Fire Department Chief Bal.

17

From the Corporation Counsel's

Members, we have seven items on our agenda

18

today, looks to be a very busy day.

So before we

19

begin, the Chair will entertain public testimony.

20

At this point we do have one person that has signed

21

up to testify, and the Chair would like to go over

22

the Committee rules for testimony for today.

23

will be given three minutes to testify, with a

24

minute to conclude.

25

or pagers be turned off to minimize any potential

Chair asks that any cell phones
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1

disruptions to our meeting today.

And the Chair

2

will ask that any testifiers please state their name

3

for the record and if they're representing any

4

particular entity.
So at this time the Chair will call up

5

6

Christina Hemmings [sic] to give testimony on our

7

agenda items today.
. . . BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY.

8

9

MS. HEMMING:

Good morning, Council.

10

Molina.

11

It's regarding the authorization settlement of all

12

cases relating to the Montana Beach Condominium

13

project.

14

hiring perhaps of an attorney or about moving the

15

resolution forward to hire an attorney and allow the

16

settlement to occur.

17

Good morning, Council.

Good morning, Chair
I'm here on COW-14.

My understanding is that this is for

I once again -- in the newspaper it was

18

incorrectly stated that I was disappointed with the

19

settlement.

20

Crumpton, who was the second mediator to Tony Piazza

21

during the settlement hearings, I called him up and

22

he actually told me that Mr. Jim Geiger wrote up the

23

settlement agreement.

24

recall, is the lawyer for Mr. Ulmer and is the

25

partner of Tom Welch.

Yesterday I found out that Charles

Mr. Geiger, as you may

Some of the lawyers here
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1

requested many of the waivers and favors from the

2

County that have actually created this mess, and I

3

personally took offense to that.

4

the County is involved in the settlement with funds

5

being paid out, the County should be writing up the

6

settlement agreement.

7

I thought that if

The settlement agreement of course should

8

have been written up right then and there on that

9

day of December 27th, and we all should have signed

10

and initialled at the end of each agreement, but

11

that wasn't done.

12

now, I will not be able to sign the settlement

13

agreement.

14

and they haven't taken -- the settlement agreement

15

has not been changed by Mr. Crumpton or Mr. Geiger

16

or Deborah Wright or anybody else.

17

changed in favor of the private property owners.

18

I'm very sorry, but I won't be able to sign it.

19

So once again, as it stands right

They have changed a number of things,

Everything's

I would like to be able to sign it.

So

I would

20

like for all of this to move ahead and for all of it

21

to be settled, but I didn't get into this four years

22

ago to be offered something that was offered to us

23

three years ago.

24

walkway.

25

and open spaces protected and not abused by private

The community deserves a decent

The community deserves to have their parks
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2

6

property developers.
CHAIR MOLINA:

Thank you.

Thank you, Ms. Hemmings [sic].
Committee Members, any questions for the

3

4

testifier?

Member Anderson.

5

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

I think

6

I need to qualify my question with Corp. Counsel

7

before I ask it.

8

CHAIR MOLINA:

Proceed.

9

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

I'd like to know what in the

10

agreement changed that Ms. Hemmings [sic] is not

11

agreeable to?

12

CHAIR MOLINA:

13

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

14

MS. LOVELL:

15

Corporation Counsel.
Can I ask that question?

You mean can you ask that of Ms. Hemmings

[sic]?

16

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

17

MS. LOVELL:

Yes.

You know, the settlement negotiations, until

18

such time as the settlement is agreed to, the

19

settlement discussions and negotiations are

20

privileged.

21

free to express herself however she sees fit.

22

However, from the County's perspective we would not

23

like to go into those items in a public session

24

because

25

CHAIR MOLINA:

So, you know, Ms. Hemmings [sic] is

Excuse me, Ms. Anderson, Ms. Lovell, if I
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1

could interject for a moment.

2

Ms. D'Enbeau, who's been working extensively on the

3

case, to give comment, if that is the pleasure -- if

4

that would be -- that would suffice for you,

5

Ms. Anderson?

6

MS. LOVELL:

We could call

And she will -- she will be in attendance

7

shortly.

She was on a telephone conversation when

8

we left our office, but I just in general when we

9

have a settlement -- when we are in the midst of

10

settlement negotiations when the settlement is not

11

yet concluded when negotiations are still ongoing in

12

litigation, I think it would be prudent not to

13

discuss details of the settlement in public session,

14

you know, until such time as they are final and then

15

should be made public.

16

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

Well, you're asking us today to

17

adopt a resolution authorizing settlement, and we

18

have one of the parties to the settlement saying

19

that they aren't going to agree to the settlement.

20

So I think it's pertinent for us to know what her

21

objections are, and I understand that we're in open

22

session, but she won't be in executive session, so

23

how are we going to find out?

24
25

MS. LOVELL:

Well, as I say, I think if you want to ask

Ms. Hemmings [sic] questions, you're free to do so,
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1

but from the County's perspective, we would want any

2

detailed discussion of the settlement and its terms

3

as they are proposed to be in executive session.

4
5

6

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

So Ms. Hemmings [sic] is free to

tell us what she doesn't agree with?
MS. LOVELL:

I think that's up to her whether she wants to

7

do that or not.

From my perspective, however, the

8

settlement discussions -- until such time as the

9

settlement is final, are privileged.

She is

10

know, she has a privilege which I guess she can

11

waive, if she wants to.

12

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

Is her agreement to the

13

settlement required for the settlement to be

14

effectuated?

15
16

17

MS. LOVELL:

you

Yes, as an intervenor, the intervenors have

to sign off on it.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

That's my understanding.
Thank you, Mr. Chair.

Maybe I

18

could ask a question in general terms so we don't

19

have to speak about specifics.
Ms. Hemmings [sic], you said that there are

20
21

several things in the agreement that are not what

22

you agreed to in December.

23

some kind of general idea as to what they might be?

24
25

MS. HEMMING:

Can you just give us

Well, maybe for the sake of maintaining the

integrity of the settlement process I can request
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1

that my lawyer could write a memo to Corporation

2

Counsel, once again, and to Charles Crumpton, once

3

again, and to all the other lawyers, once again,

4

which of course we already have done, but it wasn't

5

responded to, with our -- the things that we would

6

need to have changed, but it wasn't responded to.

7

So we gave them the things that we needed to have

8

changed that went back to the original agreement and

9

we got absolutely no response from Mr. Crumpton,

10

the, quote, mediator that I never agreed to because

11

he was the mediator two and a half years ago.

12

The main things are the lateral access way

13

and some of the monies, and some of the points of

14

some of the certain apartments, but otherwise I'm

15

not speaking for the Hui Alanui 0 Makena.

16

here on my own because I feel like I'm getting

17

jerked around, and I felt like I've been getting

18

jerked around the whole time.

19

do is be a voice for the future of the County, for

20

the future of the needs of the community.

21

given to the Council.

23

legally.

25

And all I'm trying to

And I just -- I would like to get my points

22

24

I came

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

I don't know how to do that

Ms. Hemming, the letters that you

wrote objecting to the settlement agreement
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1

MS. HEMMING:

2

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

3

I never wrote the letters.

MS. HEMMING:

5

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

6

MS. HEMMING:

8
9

I'm not sure.

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

Yes, he has had

Okay, so Ms. D'Enbeau would know

what those objections are in the letter?

11

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

12

MS. HEMMING:

13

CHAIR MOLINA:

She should.
Okay, thank you very much.

Thank you very much.
Thank you, Member Anderson.

Member Kane, Ms. Hemmings [sic].

15

VICE-CHAIR KANE:

16

MS. HEMMING:

18

No, to -- to --

discussions with Madelyn D'Enbeau.

MS. HEMMING:

17

The County Council?

Corporation Counsel?

10

14

Okay, well, the letters that were

written, were they cc'd to the County?

4

7

Isaac Hall did.

Good morning, Ms. Hemming.

Good morning.

Thank you, Mr. Kane, for not

adding the S.
VICE-CHAIR KANE:

I just wanted to note that in your

19

opening remarks you talked about us hiring special

20

counsel today.

21

specifically speaking to the settlement

22

authorization resolution, so I just

23

MS. HEMMING:

24

VICE-CHAIR KANE:

25

MS. HEMMING:

On our agenda we're just

I see that.

Thank you.

-- wanted to make that clear.

Thank you.
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1

VICE-CHAIR KANE:

2

MS. HEMMING:

And good luck with that .
.

3

4

VICE-CHAIR KANE:

5

CHAIR MOLINA:

Thank you.

Thank you, Chair.

Thank you, Chair -- Member Kane.

the testifier?

Okay, seeing none, thank you.

Chair will leave the opportunity for public

8
9

. . END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONY.

Committee Members, any other questions for

6
7

Thank you, Chair.

testimony open until 9:30, from which that time the

10

Chair will close public testimony at 9:30.

11

objections?

12

COUNCIL MEMBERS:

13

CHAIR MOLINA:

14

COW-4(1)

15
16

Any

No objections.

Okay, seeing none, thank you, Members.

INDEMNIFICATION AUTHORIZATION (EDWARD A. SMITH V.
MR. RICHARD BEERMAN, ET AL.i CVOS-00024 HG KSC)
(C.C. No. 05-23)

CHAIR MOLINA:

Let us begin first with Committee of the

17

Whole item 4 (1), which is the Indemnification

18

Authorization, Edward A. Smith versus Richard

19

Beerman, et al., Civil No. CV05-00024 HG KSC.

20

Committee is in receipt of a correspondence dated

21

February lOth, 2005 from the Corporation Counsel's

22

office requesting consideration of this proposed

23

resolution.

24

Smith's Constitutional and Civil Rights were

25

violated.

The complaint alleges that Edward A.

The purpose of the proposed resolution is
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1

to indemnify Fire Captain Richard Beerman in this

2

case.
At this point I will ask Corporation Counsel

3
4

to give an overview of this matter, a brief

5

overview.

6

MR. ROST:

Thank you, Mr. Chair.

Good morning, Council

7

Members.

This is a lawsuit against Captain Richard

8

Beerman of the Department of Fire and Public Safety.

9

plaintiff Edward Smith, who is not represented by a

10

lawyer, claims that Captain Beerman responded to a

11

complaint of smoke or open burning at plaintiff's

12

residence in Pukalani and subsequently violated

13

plaintiff's constitutional rights.

14

The incident was that on December 23rd, 2004

15

Captain Beerman and other fire fighters responded to

16

plaintiff's residence.

17

plaintiff outside his residence with a pot over an

18

open fire.

19

which point he became irate.

20

called the police.

21

plaintiff eventually opened the pot.

When they arrived they found

They asked plaintiff to open the pot, at
The fire fighters then

After the police arrived,

22

During this incident plaintiff claims he was

23

restrained by the police and that he was injured as

24

a result, but he has not named the police officers

25

or the County itself as defendants in this lawsuit.
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1

Though the plaintiff's complaint is unclear, it

2

apparently claims that during this incident Captain

3

Beerman violated plaintiff's rights under the equal

4

protection clause of the United States Constitution.

5

Plaintiff also complains that Captain Beerman

6

searched his property without a warrant.
A preliminary investigation has shown that

7
8

Captain Beerman was on duty at the time of the

9

incident, and that he responded to plaintiff's

10

residence in the course and scope of his employment.

11

Investigation also indicates that Captain Beerman

12

did not do anything improper during the incident.

13

Deputy Chief Bal of the Department of Fire and

14

Public Safety is present should the Council have any

15

questions for him.

16
17

CHAIR MOLINA:

Thank you, Mr. Rost.
Committee Members, any questions in open

18

session relating to this item for Corporation

19

Counselor the Chief?

20

VICE-CHAIR KANE:

Member Kane.

Thank you, Chair, and I'm not sure, you

21

know, where the line is drawn regarding executive

22

session and open session, so I'll ask the question

23

and ask the Chair for a ruling on it if it's -- or

24

if it's necessary.

25

open fire on somebody's property, what relevance is

The response to smoke and an
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1

there to asking what is in a pot over a fire

2

regarding their law -- regarding our laws?

3

MR. ROST:

Well, as I understand it, they wanted to make

4

sure he wasn't burning something like trash or

5

something that he shouldn't have been burning, so

6

they wanted to see what was inside the pot.

7

VICE-CHAIR KANE:

8

MR. ROST:

9

VICE-CHAIR KANE:

So the fire was burning.

Right.
Generating smoke.

There was a pot on

10

the fire and a question was asked, what's in the

11

pot?

12

asking what's inside of something when it's already

13

evident that there's an open fire on somebody's

14

property?

15

fire itself against County Code?

16

did they call the Fire Department, we're going to

17

have a -- we're going to make a fire on our

18

property, I'm just reporting it to you?

19

help us understand the procedural steps that

20

somebody must take.

21

let us know what wasn't done by the citizen.

22

MS. LOVELL:

So my question again is what relevance does

To me, my question would be, then, is the
In other words,

I mean,

And if it wasn't taken, then

Perhaps Chief Bal can help us on this also,

23

but it's my understanding that there was a complaint

24

that there was burning of trash and noxious smells

25

and materials coming from the fire that bothered a
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neighbor, so one of the neighbors called in the

2

complaint.

3

burning plastics or any kind of material like that,

4

that would be a completely legitimate complaint.

5

the other hand, if he was barbecuing or if he was

6

doing some kind of cooking, that might not be as

7

legitimate a complaint, depending on what he had

8

built his fire with and so forth.

9

Now, if Mr. Smith was burning trash or

On

So it's my understanding that when the Fire

10

Department arrived, they wanted to know why -- what

11

was he burning and why was he burning it.

12

Therefore, they asked -- you know, he had some kind

13

of container on the fire and he said I'm cooking,

14

and so they said would you show us what's in your

15

cooking pot, and he said no.

16

factual basis of the dispute.

17

So I think that's the

The alleged search and seizure that occurred

18

that allegedly violated the civil rights, which is a

19

position that the Corporation Counsel does not agree

20

with as a matter of law, indicated that they merely

21

asked him to remove the lid on this vessel that was

22

on the fire so that they could look in and they

23

discovered there was water in the pot.

24
25

Apparently there was an altercation.
Mr. Smith, according to the police report, splashed
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1

water from the cooking pot on Captain Beerman.

2

Captain Beerman, however, behaved in a very

3

restrained manner, despite the fact that hot or

4

boiling water had been thrown at him.

5

we -- Mr. Rost and I have investigated the facts.

6

We've talked to Captain Beerman several times, and

7

as well as looked at the police report.

8

talked to other members of the Fire Department and

9

we can't find anything that was done

And as I say,

We've

10

inappropriately.

11

been inappropriate if the Fire Company had not

12

responded to the complaint.

13

VICE-CHAIR KANE:

14

CHAIR MOLINA:

In fact, we think it would have

Thank you.

Thank you, Chair.

Thank you, Member Kane.

Any other

15

questions in open session for the Corporation

16

Counsel relating to Committee of the Whole Item

17

4(1)?

18

Is there a recommendation for executive session on

19

this matter?

20

MS. LOVELL:

The Chair has one question for Corp. Counsel.

Actually, I don't think so at this time.

We

21

have filed a motion to dismiss, in which we've taken

22

the public position that the complaint is without

23

merit as a matter of law.

24

our other cases where early in the case we aren't

25

sure about our strategy or our recommendations and

So perhaps unlike some of
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1

so forth,

2

that -- what the situation is.

3

already taken a public position saying that we think

4

it has no merit, I'm not sure that we would need an

5

executive session.

6

on that.

7

CHAIR MOLINA:

I think in this case it's pretty clear
And because we've

We could go question by question

Thank you.

Committee Members, any

8

questions for Corporation Counselor the Fire

9

Department?

Member Johnson.

And by the way, the

10

Chair would like to recognize Member Johnson and

11

Member Anderson's presence at our proceedings this

12

morning.

Proceed, Member Johnson.

13

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

14

as Smitty?

15

MR. ROST:

16

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Yes, is this gentleman also known

Yes.
I sort of know a little bit about

17

this, and is it true that either the policemen or

18

the firemen are neighbors of Mr. Smith's?

19

MR. ROST:

Well, there is another lawsuit where Edward

20

Smith has sued the Police Department and the

21

Prosecutor's Office, and in that case he has sued

22

the wife of a police officer who is his neighbor.

23

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Okay.

And in the situation that

24

I'm aware of, I know that Mr. Smith has several

25

complaints about I guess what is taking place, you
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1

know, in or around his property.

2

ever made any attempt to resolve these issues that

3

continuously crop up with regard to Mr. Smith and

4

his complaints so that, you know, these kinds of

5

cases or these kinds of suits would not come

6

forward?

7

MS. LOVELL:

And has anyone

Well, actually, we have -- this is the fourth

8

lawsuit that Mr. Smith has filed against the County

9

in the space of the last year or so.

We

in the

10

course of investigating all those different

11

lawsuits, we have seen correspondence from a number

12

of his neighbors.

13

documentation.

14

talked to him at some length over I think the first

15

lawsuit, invited him to sit down and discuss it, but

16

it's now our Department's belief and recommendation

17

that Mr. Smith is not in the appropriate frame of

18

mind to discuss some of these issues in a helpful

19

way.

20

a conviction that occurred recently in criminal

21

court.

I personally called Mr. Smith and

And in fact, one of the lawsuits arises out of

22

VICE-CHAIR KANE:

23

CHAIR MOLINA:

24

VICE-CHAIR KANE:

25

We've seen quite a bit of

Excuse me, Chair, point of order.

Yeah, point of order.
We're going way outside of the

indemnification request that's before us this
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2

19

morning.
CHAIR MOLINA:

Okay.

The Chair will agree to that.

So if

3

we could confine our comments basically to this

4

specific lawsuit, Corporation Counsel and Member

5

Johnson and all Members, please.

6

MS. LOVELL:

Okay.

Well, in any event, this lawsuit I

7

think is part of a pattern, and it's our

8

recommendation that we be allowed to litigate these

9

lawsuits vigorously to defend the County and the

10

Departments and the individuals involved.

11

although settlement is often -- or resolution or

12

dispute -- alternative dispute resolution is often a

13

very useful tool, it's our feeling that in this --

14

these particular cases that is not an appropriate

15

way to proceed.

16

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

And

Okay, in -- you know, just from

17

having seen Mr. Smith, because he generally when he

18

comes in here is in a wheelchair, I guess my

19

question would be when this whole incident occurred,

20

is there any report as to whether he was in a

21

wheelchair at the time of this situation?

22

MS. LOVELL:

My recollection from the police report and

23

from some of the police statements and so forth that

24

we've reviewed was that he was using crutches at the

25

time and then at one point in the midst of the
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1

altercation picked up his crutches and carrying them

2

walked back up the hill.

3

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

4

CHAIR MOLINA:

Okay.

Thank you, Member Johnson.
Committee Members, any other questions for

5
6

Corporation Counselor the Fire Department?

7

Kane.

8
9

VICE-CHAIR KANE:

Thank you, Chair.

Member

I think it's

important for us, if we're going to grant

10

indemnification, that we make a good -- how shall I

11

say -- that we make a goodwill effort to make sure

12

that we've established that it qualifies for

13

indemnification, and in this case to verify what

14

your opening comments were, because Captain Beerman

15

was on duty and responding to a call, and as a

16

result of what he was doing within his duties, that

17

that would qualify him.

18

particular circumstances, once they got there and

19

things occurred, that because he was on duty and

20

because he was responding to a call that seemed to

21

be legitimate, that that would qualify him for

22

indemnification?

23

our part to make sure that they've reached these

24

criteria, if you will, of indemnification.

25

MS. LOVELL:

No matter what the

And making a good faith effort on

Well, actually I think under other factual
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1

circumstances it would be at least theoretically

2

possible for a fire fighter or a police officer to

3

respond to an incident in the normal course and

4

scope of his or her duties and then thereafter step

5

over some line and commit some crime or some

6

violation of someone's constitutional rights.

7

think the important thing here is that we have

8

investigated by extensive discussions with Captain

9

Beerman about what happened.

But I

We compared his

10

version of the events to the official police reports

11

and to other witness statements.

12

looked at the complaint and its legal allegations,

13

which we believe do not state a legal claim under

14

which Captain Beerman could be sued in any event,

15

even if all of the allegations stated in the

16

complaint, to the extent that we can understand

17

them, were true.

18

We also have

So under all of those circumstances in this

19

particular case, we believe that indemnification is

20

appropriate.

21

is here.

22

Fire Department's perspective how the Fire

23

Department has investigated this incident and how

24

they feel about it, but I think that the reason that

25

indemnification is important here is not only

And also that's why Deputy Chief Bal

He can tell you from the Fire -- from the
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1

because Captain Beerman was responding to an

2

official fire call and in the course and scope of

3

his duties, but also that our investigation has

4

determined at least as of this stage that nothing

5

inappropriate on his part took place.

6

violation of civil rights and no wrongdoing

7

occurred.

8
9

VICE-CHAIR KANE:

Thank you.

There was no

My final question, Chair, if

I may.

10

CHAIR MOLINA:

Proceed.

11

VICE-CHAIR KANE:

Is -- were there any other witnesses to

12

the -- I'll call it an altercation, for lack of a

13

better word off the top of my head, other private

14

citizens that may have witnessed the occurrence that

15

was taking place on the property?

16
17

18
19

20

MR. ROST:

I don't believe so.

I think the only witnesses

were fire fighters and police officers.
VICE-CHAIR KANE:

Okay.

Okay, thank you.

Chair, I'm done

and ready for your recommendation.
CHAIR MOLINA:

Thank you, Member Kane.

Committee Members,

21

any other questions for the Fire Department or

22

Corporation Counsel at this time prior to the

23

Chair's recommendation?

24

recommend the motion to support the resolution as

25

amended.

Seeing none, the Chair will

And I state that in the resolution it
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1

should state the Department of Fire and Public

2

Safety in the resolution, rather than the Department

3

of Fire Control.

4

VICE-CHAIR KANE:

So moved.

5

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

6

CHAIR MOLINA:

Second.

Okay, so moved by Member Kane, seconded by

7

Member Tavares.

8

the floor.

9

VICE-CHAIR KANE:

Discussion.

Member Kane, you have

No further discussion, Chair.

You know,

10

I think -- I think we have enough information to

11

feel comfortable with moving forward with

12

indemnifying this employee and move forward with the

13

process that Corporation Counsel is recommending.

14

CHAIR MOLINA:

Okay, thank you, Member Kane.

15

other discussion.

16

on the floor, signify by saying "aye."

All those in favor of the motion

17

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED AYE.

18

CHAIR MOLINA:

19

VOTE: AYES:

20
21
22
23

NOES:
ABSTAIN:
ABSENT:
EXC. :

Seeing no

All those opposed?
Councilmembers Anderson, Johnson, Mateo,
Pontanilla, Tavares, Vice-Chair Kane,
and Chair Molina.
None.
None.
None.
Councilmembers Carroll and Hokama.

MOTION CARRIED.

24

ACTION:

25

CHAIR MOLINA:

ADOPTION of revised resolution.

Okay, thank you.
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The Chair would like to thank Chief Bal and

1

2

Corporation Counsel's Office.

3

know you're a very busy man, and I want to thank you

4

and your troops out there for doing a very good job.

5

MR. BAL:

6

CHAIR MOLINA:

7

COW-l(S)

8
9

And, Chief Bal, I

Thank you, Chair.
Thank you.

SETTLEMENT AUTHORIZATION OF CLAIMS AND LAWSUITS
(CLAIM OF KAMEYA FAMILY LLC, CLAIM NO. 2004-094)
(C.C. No. 05-24)

CHAIR MOLINA:

Next on the agenda, Members, is Committee

10

of the Whole Item 1(5)

11

Claims and Lawsuits, claim of the Kameya Family LLC,

12

Claim No. 2004-094.

13

a correspondence dated February 1st, 2005 from the

14

Corporation Counsel's Office to consider this claim.

15

The claim requests reimbursement for repair work on

16

an allegedly collapsed sewer line.

17

the proposed resolution is to authorize settlement

18

of the case.

19

Office we have Counselor Moana Ramaya, if she could

20

give us a brief overview of this matter.

21

MS. RAMAYA:

I

Settlement Authorization of

The Committee is in receipt of

The purpose of

And from the Corporation Counsel's

Good morning.

This is a straight property

22

damage claim, so I don't believe this is something

23

we will need to take up in executive session.

24

basic facts are that there was a sewer line collapse

25

at the Kameya residence in Wailuku on October --
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sometime in October 2004.

2

and around here, and you can see from the

3

documentation that you've been provided that they

4

did in fact pay a bill on that date for a callout

5

to a Roto-Rooter drain service.

6

settlement authority in this matter for $5,083.09.

7

CHAIR MOLINA:

10

Thank you, Corporation Counsel.

proposed resolution.
VICE-CHAIR KANE:

12

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

13

CHAIR MOLINA:

So moved.
Second.

It's been moved by Member Kane, seconded by

Member Mateo.
Member Kane, you have the floor.

15
16

VICE-CHAIR KANE:

17

CHAIR MOLINA:

18

Seeing

none, the Chair's recommendation is to adopt the

11

14

I'm requesting

Committee Members, any questions?

8
9

I've used October 9th in

No further discussion.

Seeing no other discussion.

favor, signify by saying l1aye.

19

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED AYE.

20

CHAIR MOLINA:

All those in

11

All those opposed?

21
22

23
24
25
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VOTE: AYES:

Councilmembers Anderson, Johnson, Mateo,
Pontanilla, Tavares, Vice-Chair Kane,
and Chair Molina.
None.
None.
None.
Councilmembers Carroll and Hokama.

2

3
4

5

NOES:
ABSTAIN:
ABSENT:
EXC. :
MOTION CARRIED.

6

ACTION:

7

CHAIR MOLINA:

ADOPTION of resolution.

Thank you.

Chair will mark it unanimous.

8

9

10

COW-l(16)

SETTLEMENT AUTHORIZATION OF CLAIMS AND LAWSUITS
(TIMOTHY GILBERT V. COUNTY OF MAUl, ET AL. AND
TIMOTHY GILBERT V. DANA WINGAD, ET AL., CIVIL
NO . 03 - 0048 9 HG BMK) ( C • C. No. 0 5 - 24 )

11
12

CHAIR MOLINA:

Members, next on our agenda item we have

13

Committee of the Whole Item 1(16), Settlement

14

Authorization of Claims and Lawsuits, Timothy

15

Gilbert versus County of Maui, et al., and Timothy

16

Gilbert versus Dana Wingad, et al., Civil No.

17

03-00489 HG BMK.

18

correspondence dated February 22nd{ 2005 from the

19

Corporation Counsel's Office to consider this

20

matter.

21

rights violations, assault and battery{ and

22

negligent infliction of emotional distress.

23

purpose of the resolution is to authorize settlement

24

of the case.

25

floor to the Corporation Counsel's Office to give us

Committee's in receipt of the

The complaint alleges damages due to civil

The

The Chair will once again yield the
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a brief overview of the matter.
MS. RAMAYA:

Thank you, Chairman.

And just for the

3

record, Laureen Martin from Corporation Counsel is

4

also present.

5

matter is in active litigation, so I will be asking

6

for executive session on this after I give you just

7

a very brief overview of it.

She is assisting in this case.

This

The allegations contained in the complaint

8
9

are that on January 19th, 2002 former officer Dana

10

Wingad used excessive force against the plaintiff,

11

Timothy Gilbert.

12

that have been dismissed by motion

13

the Section 1983 civil rights claim, that is gone

14

but the remaining portions of this and the amount of

15

settlement I would like to discuss in executive

16

session.

17
18
19
20

CHAIR MOLINA:

There actually are some claims
l

one of them is
l

Okay, thank you, Corporation Counsel.
Any questions in open session from the

members?

Seeing none.

Thank you.

The Chair would like to proceed in the

21

following fashion as it relates to the next two

22

items, Committee of the Whole 1(15) and 1(9):

23

intention is to see if there's any recommendation

24

for executive session of these two items.

25

would like to -- like the body to consider a blanket
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1

motion for the Items 1(16), 1(15), and 1(9) as a

2

consideration, and also COW-14 as well.

3

objections to proceeding in that fashion, Members?

4

COUNCIL MEMBERS;

5

CHAIR MOLINA:

6

COW-1(15)

7
8
9

Any

No objections.

Okay, thank you.

SETTLEMENT AUTHORIZATION OF CLAIMS AND LAWSUITS
(PIETRO PORCELLA V. COUNTY OF MAUI, ET AL.,
CIVIL NO. 03-1-0264(3» (C.C. No. 05-24)

CHAIR MOLINA:

Next item that will be address in the open

session is Committee of the Whole Item 1(15),

10

Settlement Authorization of Claims and Lawsuits,

11

Pietro Porcella versus County of Maui, et al., Civil

12

No. 03-1-0264(3), and from the Corporation Counsel's

13

Office to give us a brief overview of the matter we

14

have Corporation Counsel Martin.

15

MS. MARTIN:

Proceed.

Thank you, Chairman Molina.

This case arises

16

out of injuries sustained on August 23rd, 2002 when

17

Pietro Porcella went to Kite Beach.

18

jumped off of a jetty and landed on a piece of

19

steel, injuring his right foot.

20

suit on July lOth, 2003 against the County of Maui

21

and the State of Hawaii.

22

Pacific Construction, and LPP Robinson were added as

23

defendants by a third-party complaint.

24
25

Mr. Porcella

Plaintiff filed

Defendants A&B, Dick

Defendants Dick Pacific Company and LPP
Robinson constructed the jetty in the 1990s pursuant
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to a contract with the State of Hawaii as part of a

2

drainage way for the Kahului Airport.

3

steel plaintiff cut his foot on was used in the

4

construction of the jetty.

5

easement over the drainage way.

6

settlement is $70,000.

7

be paid by the County of Maui.

8

$48,334 will be paid by the other defendants.

9

requesting executive session in order to discuss

10
11

Defendant A&B has an
The total proposed

However, only $21,666 would
The remaining

CHAIR MOLINA:

Thank you, Corporation Counsel.
Questions in open session.

VICE-CHAIR KANE:

Thank you.

Member Kane.

Can you help us understand

14

why the County is being sued as a part of this?

15

What's our role in this as far as liability

16

exposure?

17

I am

medical issues.

12
13

The piece of

MS. MARTIN:

The County of Maui does control Kite Beach,

18

and I can get into further detail in executive

19

session.

20

decides not to settle the case, I do want to be

21

careful not to make any statements which could be

22

used against the County.

This is a pending case, so if Council

23

VICE-CHAIR KANE:

Okay, thank you.

24

CHAIR MOLINA:

25

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

Thank you, Member Kane.

Member Anderson.

Has this piece of metal been
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removed?

2

MS. MARTIN:

No.

3

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

4

MS. MARTIN:

And can it be removed?

I don't believe that the piece of metal can

5

be removed, although there could be things that

6

could be done to correct it.

7

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

8

CHAIR MOLINA:

9

10

Thank you, Member Anderson.

the Whole Item 1(15).
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

12

MS. MARTIN:

13

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

15

Any other

questions in open session relating to Committee of

11

14

Thank you.

Member Tavares.

Yeah, where is Kite Beach?

It's west of Kanaha Beach Park.
Is it part of the County's

property, Kanaha Beach Park.
MS. MARTIN:

It's not part of Kanaha Beach Park.

The

16

County does not own the property.

17

to an executive order it was transferred to the

18

County of Maui for control and management.

19
20
21
22

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

However, pursuant

Okay, so it's still -- it's before

the wastewater treatment plant.
MS. MARTIN:

Exactly, between Kanaha Beach Park and the

sewage treatment plant is Kite Beach.

23

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

24

CHAIR MOLINA:

25

VICE-CHAIR KANE:

Okay, thank you.

Member Kane.
Just as a matter of procedure, an
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1

executive order t is there any sort of acceptance

2

component within

3

process that the County participates in to have a

4

formal recognition of the executive order?

5
6

MS. MARTIN:

I I m sorry t

VICE-CHAIR KANE:

8

CHAIR MOLINA:

10

I don I t have that with me t but I

do believe that the County did agree to accept it.

7

9

within an executive order

Okay

t

thank you.

Okay, thank you

t

questions in open session?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Member Kane.

Any other

Member Tavares.

Just a comment.

The executive

11

order that came for Kanaha Beach Park is old

12

old, long time ago.

13

around there t total t and only one-third of that is

14

the developed Kanaha Beach Park.

15
16

17

CHAIR MOLINA:

Thank you

t

t

very

I think it was 66 acres t or

Member Tavares.

Member

Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

So does that mean that we don't

18

own the propertYt but we have accepted management of

19

it?

20

MS. MARTIN:

Yes.

21

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

22

MS. MARTIN:

23

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

24

MS. MARTIN:

25

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

And the State still owns it?

Yes.
Are they a party to the lawsuit?

Yes, they are a party.
Thank you.
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CHAIR MOLINA:

Thank you, Member Anderson.

Any other

2

questions in open session related to Committee of

3

the Whole Item 1(15)?

4

Corporation Counsel.

Seeing none.

Chair thanks

Members, before proceeding with the other

5

6

items on our agenda, we did have one person that did

7

sign up for testimony at this point.

8

there are no objections, would like to call up that

9

person to give testimony on Item No. 14, Committee

Chair, if

10

of the Whole item, that is Virginia Karpovich.

11

objections, Members?

12

COUNCIL MEMBERS:

13

CHAIR MOLINA:

Any

No objections.

Seeing none.

Ms. Karpovich.

14

And, Ms. Karpovich, the ground rules for today's

15

proceedings are three minutes and with an additional

16

minute to conclude, and please state your name and

17

any entity that you may be representing.

18
19

. . . BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY . . .

MS. KARPOVICH:

Thank you, Council people for allowing me

20

to speak today.

21

but I couldn't resist, because I initially was the

22

person that was walking on Baldwin Beach every

23

morning with a friend of mine, who was also a

24

patient of mine rehabilitating on crutches, as we

25

watched the shoreline go from a flat, sandy beach to

I hadn't prepared to speak today,
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1

an 18-foot edifice peninsula filled with dirt.

2

structure still exists today.

That

I too am an oceanfront landowner r and I

3
4

respect the laws of this County.

I respect the

5

importance that the Shoreline Management Area and

6

its rules.

7

they need to be more stringent than they are.

8

need to be enforced in a better waYr and I think

9

people need to be responsible for their actions.

I support them and I think if anything r
They

I

10

think when representatives r be it lawyers or

11

architects or contractors r when they say that

12

they're going to be responsible for supporting the

13

CountYr Stater and Federal laws, then they should be

14

made responsible.

15

says they will be responsible and they won't sign

16

and they won't sue the CountYr then they should be

17

responsible.

When they sign a document that

Surer can they go into the Planning

18
19

Department and find some low level person who's been

20

hired or someone who is a -- you know r who may aid

21

and abet them in undermining the intents of the law r

22

sure.

23

30 r 40 r OOO dollar planners, should they be

24

responsible if a lawyer or an architect or an

25

engineer or a contractor signs a paper with you and

You know r 200,000r 300,000 dollar lawyers r
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1

says I will be responsible and I will not sue you?

2

This is a very important decision before you,

3

because why should I have to do an SMA?

Why should

4

I have to do a shoreline certification?

You know,

5

I've done all those things, and I've done it several

6

times to comply with the laws.

7

neighbor Mr. Ueoka, what he's gone through to try to

8

support the laws of this land, and I think they're

9

really important.

10

And you all know my

I'd like to speak on this issue a lot more.

11

I know it intimately.

I know many of the people

12

involved at the County level.

13

in the same place, doing the same thing.

14

oceanfront things haven't changed.

15

are still going down, and I'm just thinking of

16

Mr. Porcella.

17

see concrete going on the front of aprons of

18

oceanfront properties crumbling into the ocean to be

19

a weapon for somebody who walks in the shoreline.

20

This whole issue of the SMA permitting and

They're still working
On the

The same abuses

I know it's a different issue, but I

21

enforcement, this needs to be a focus for you folks.

22

And I know how much is on your plate, but I can't

23

tell you how important and how abused this area is.

24

And I would be willing at any point in time when

25

there's more than three minutes to discuss it with
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you, but I think we need to make these people

2

responsible for their actions and --

3

MS. KAWASAKI:

Three minutes

4

CHAIR MOLINA:

You have an additional minute.

5

MS. KARPOVICH:

And I'd like to say something that I don't

6

know whether you all are aware of, and it's from the

7

very beginning when this property was purchased by a

8

Swiss national, he purchased it through a friend of

9

his who is a Realtor.

That friend thought that he

10

shouldn't buy this land because he knew it was park

11

and open space, and he didn't think that it could be

12

developed, and he thought it might be a litigious

13

issue.

14

disclaimer that he wouldn't sue him.

15

ever asked those questions to that Realtor to look

16

at the document to see what exactly did these owners

17

know from the very beginning, and did they weave a

18

web around the system.

19

So he made the buyer of this property sign a
And no one has

And all the rest of us support you, support

20

your laws.

What happens here is an important

21

precedent, so please deliberate very carefully.

22

know -- I know that it just seems like it's -- like

23

you just want to settle it and be done with it, but

24

then we're supporting people who really are costing

25

us hundreds of thousands of dollars and they're not
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1

supporting what's really important for all of us.

2

Thank you very much.

3
4
5

6
7
8

9

CHAIR MOLINA:

Thank you, Ms. Karpovich.
Committee members, questions?

Member

Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

Ginny, are you saying that you're not in
support of the settlement?
MS. KARPOVICH:

Well, you know, to me, if the owner of the

10

house that's there writes on his building permit

11

that his structure is worth, what, a total of three

12

or 400,000, then why is he telling me that it's

13

worth 2 million?

14

discrepancy and the discrepancy isn't addressed?

15

you know what I mean?

16

at that area, what I see is apartment Band C would

17

make such a wonderful campground.

18

and there's just -- all the local families are there

19

camping, and it's just such a joyous thing to see

20

people enjoying the ocean, and it's just a perfect

21

place for people to be able to camp short term.

22

Why the -- I mean, why the
Do

And to me the -- when I look

You go to Kauai

And the area where the house is, well, it's

23

already built, so that stays, but to me, to build

24

another house where that property really should be

25

park -- I mean, it's such -- it's the heart of the
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1

North Shore Regional Park.

I know this is a very

2

difficult issue, and I know sometimes we have to

3

settle things, but there's -- there's more than just

4

the settlement of it.

5

you settle and this -- he doesn't have to get a

6

shoreline certification to build his house.

7

don't have to remove the violations that they've put

8

in place.

There's the what happens if

I'm not a party to this lawsuit.

9

They

I didn't

10

have the guts to go forward with it because I had

11

just spent four years dealing with drainage issues

12

and litigation about that, but, you know, I really

13

feel that it's something that should be really well

14

thought out.

15

responsibility do the

16

you all by signing those papers, the lawyers, the

17

architects, the engineers, what happens to them?

18

there any repercussion or do they just walk off with

19

another 100,000 in their pocket?

I mean, in terms of what
do the people who promised

Is

You know, should there be anything in terms

20
21

of addressing that part of it, where people who are

22

responsible here, do they -- should they be held

23

accountable?

24

lodged.

25

addressed with these people.

Should there be ethics complaints

You know, I think this part of it should be
Yes, I'd like to see
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1

that be a part of our North Shore Regional Park.

2

always was meant to be.

3

housing.

4

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

It never was meant to be

One other question.

Ginny, you

5

mentioned aiding and abetting, is it your feeling

6

that employees of the Department of Planning aided

7

and abetted the developers of this property to

8

circumvent our laws?

9

MS. KARPOVICH:

It

I don't think it was a purposeful -- I

10

don't think it was malicious.

11

inexperience or -- I think it's really easy for

12

lawyers to be intimidating to people who aren't as

13

knowledgeable, and I think, if anything, that was

14

the case, although I do believe that there were

15

certain people, that I don't wish to mention because

16

I've been personally threatened by them, who have

17

aided and abetted this in a purposeful way.

18

there are other people who I think did it because

19

they were, you know, not knowledgeable enough about

20

the issues, and it's easy for a lawyer to massage

21

issues, particularly when there's a lot of gray

22

area, and there is.

23
24
25

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

I think their

Are you saying you've been

personally threatened by a County employee?
MS. KARPOVICH:

Yes.
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1

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

2

CHAIR MOLINA:

Thank you, Member Anderson.
Member Johnson.

3

4

Okay, thank you, Mr. Chairman.

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Ginny, the process that you're

5

alluding to is the plan review waiver, is that

6

correct, that the architects and, you know, the

7

professional engineers were involved with; is that

8

correct?

9

MS. KARPOVICH:

10

Yes.

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Okay.

Because we actually have a

11

bill to repeal plan review waiver, is it your

12

opinion that we wouldn't be in this mess if it

13

weren't for the plan review waiver process?

14

MS. KARPOVICH:

Yes .

15

.

.

. END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONY . . .

16

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

17

CHAIR MOLINA:

18

Okay, thank you very much.

Thank you, Member Johnson.

questions for the testifier?

Any other

Seeing none.

19

Thank you, Ms. Karpovich.

20

Chair will offer the public one last

21

opportunity to testify.

Seeing none.

22

will close public testimony for today's agenda

23

items.

Any objections?

24

COUNCIL MEMBERS:

25

CHAIR MOLINA:

No objections.

Thank you, Members.
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COW-l(9)

2
3

SETTLEMENT AUTHORIZATION OF CLAIMS AND LAWSUITS
(FREDERICK MEDEIROS V. COUNTY OF MAUl,
CASE NO. 7-02-03189) (C.C. No. 05-24)

CHAIR MOLINA:

Let us continue to proceed now with Item

4

No. -- Committee of the Whole Item 1(9), Settlement

5

Authorization of Claims and Lawsuits, Frederick

6

Medeiros versus County of Maui r Case No. 7-02-03189.

7

The Committee is in receipt of a correspondence

8

dated February 4thr 2005 from the Corporation

9

Counsel's Office requesting consideration of this

10

matter.

11

sustained on September 27thr 2002.

12

resolution is to authorize settlement of the case.

Purpose of the

Corporation Counsel Martin, if you will.

13
14

The claim alleges work-related injuries

MS. MARTIN:

Thank you, Chairman Molina.

This is a

15

workers' compensation claim arising out of

16

work-related injuries sustained on September 27thr

17

2002.

18

am requesting executive session in order to discuss

19

medical and personnel issues.

20

CHAIR MOLINA:

Any questions in open session for the

Corporation Counselor?

21
22

This injury occurred while shoveling dirt.

COW-14

Seeing none.

Thank you.

MONTANA BEACH CONDOMINIUM PROJECT (PAIA)
(C.C. No. 01-193)

23
24
25

CHAIR MOLINA:

And the other item up for consideration

today is the Montana Beach Condominium project,
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Committee of the Whole Item 14.

2

receipt of the following County Communication No.

3

01-193 from former Councilmember Arakawa requesting

4

consideration of the matter of the development of

5

single-family homes near Baldwin Beach in Paia,

6

Maui, and a correspondence dated February 4th, 2005

7

from the Corporation Counselor's Office with a

8

resolution entitled Authorizing Settlement of all

9

Cases Relating to the Montana Beach Condominium

10

The Committee is in

Project in Paia.
At this point is there anyone from

11
12

Corporation Counsel's Office that would like to give

13

us an overview?

14

working extensively on this matter, is not here.

15

Staff, is -- make any contact with

I know Ms. D'Enbeau, who has been

16

Ms. D'Enbeau at this time?

Okay.

What we'll do, we

17

shall refrain from dealing with Montana Beach at

18

this point and we will, if there's no objections,

19

Members, we will deal with the other three items

20

that have been given consideration for executive

21

session.

22

manner, Members?

23

later on this morning.

Any objections to proceeding in that

24

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

25

CHAIR MOLINA:

And we can deal with Montana Beach

Chair.

Member Tavares.
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1

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

2

CHAIR MOLINA:

What about 16?

Item 16 has to do with increased amount for

3

settlement claims and other civil litigation.

4

this point the Chair does not see any need for

5

executive session, unless Corporation Counsel would

6

like to make a recommendation on that.

7

none, we will deal with COW-16 separately.

10

Okay, seeing

Counselor Ramaya, would you like to comment

8
9

At

on that?
MS. RAMAYA:

Thank you, Chairman Molina.

There's no need

11

to take that up in executive session.

12

willing to discuss that on the floor.

13

COUNCI LMEMBER TAVARES:

14

CHAIR MOLINA:

15

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

16

CHAIR MOLINA:

I'd be

Thank you.

Okay.
Thank you, Chair.

Seeing none, we will deal with the

17

following items for executive session:

18

point the Chair will entertain a motion to convene

19

in executive meeting for Committee of the Whole

20

items -- excuse me for a minute -- Committee of the

21

Whole Items 1(16)

22

92-5 (a) (4) to consult with legal counsel on

23

questions and issues pertaining to the powers,

24

duties, privileges, immunities, and liability of the

25

County, the Council, and the Committee.

I

1(15)

I

At this

and 1(9), pursuant to HRS
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1

VI CE - CHAI R KANE:

2

CHAIR MOLINA:

3

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

4

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

5

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

6

7

So moved.

Is there a motion?
Excuse me.
Second.
Point of order.

Didn't you want

to include 14?
CHAIR MOLINA:

Yeah, I stated because we're awaiting

8

Ms. D'Enbeau to give comment on 14, I wanted to deal

9

with it separately at this point.

And then we can

10

always convene in executive session for that

11

particular item.

12

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

13

CHAIR MOLINA:

14

VICE-CHAIR KANE:

Okay.

Member Kane.
Yeah, Mr. Chair, and just for

15

clarification, if we intend to go into executive

16

session on Number 14, then are you including it in

17

this blanket, that way we don't have to come back

18

out and then vote a separate time to go back into

19

executive session specifically on Number 14?

20

think that's what Ms. Anderson's question is kind of

21

going towards.

22

CHAIR MOLINA:

I

The body did not have an opportunity to

23

hear from the Corporation Counsel on 14.

24

the Chair's preference was to deal with it

25

separately.

That's why

However, if the body would like to
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still proceed and include Committee of the Whole

2

Item 14 in this blanket motion for executive

3

session

4

MS. KAWASAKI:

Mr. Chair.

5

CHAIR MOLINA:

Staff.

6

MS. KAWASAKI:

Pardon my interruption.

t

the Chair has no objections.

However t

I did

7

speak with Ms. D'Enbeau yesterday and she had

8

indicated that this particular case may not be ready

9

to proceed at this time.

10

wait to hear from her.

11

executive session today.

12

CHAIR MOLINA:

OkaYt Staff.

I would recommend that you
She may not be requesting

Thank you.

Members

t

you've

13

heard the comments from Staff.

So at this point the

14

Chair will refrain from addressing Committee of the

15

Whole item at this point and we will just consider

16

the three items that were mentioned for executive

17

session at this time.

18

Kane made a motion.

19

Tavares.

Any comments?

I know Member

The second came from Member

OkaYt any discussion?

20

VICE-CHAIR KANE:

21

CHAIR MOLINA:

Nope.

OkaYt seeing none.

All those in favor of

22

the motion to go into executive session for the

23

aforementioned items

t

24

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED AYE.

25

CHAIR MOLINA:

signify by saying "aye."

All those opposed?
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1

Councilmembers Anderson, Johnson, Mateo,
Pontanilla, Tavares, Vice-Chair Kane,
and Chair Molina.
None.
None.
None.
Councilmembers Carroll and Hokama.

VOTE: AYES:

2
3
4

5
6

NOES:
ABSTAIN:
ABSENT:
EXC. :
MOTION CARRIED.

EXECUTIVE SESSION for Items 1(16),
1 (15), and 1 (9) •

ACTION:

7

8
9

CHAIR MOLINA:

Okay, thank you.

We will now recess to

prepare for executive session.

(Gavel) .

10

RECESS:

11

(THE COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE MEETING ENTERED INTO EXECUTIVE
SESSION AT 9:55 A.M. AND ENDED AT 11:11 A.M.)

9: 50 a.m.

12
13

RECONVENE:

14

CHAIR MOLINA:

15

11: 13 a.m.

(Gavel).

Committee of the Whole meeting

for March 1st is now back in session.
Members, for your consideration prior to

16
17

addressing Item No. 14 the Chair would like to bring

18

the matter of voting for Committee of the Whole

19

Items 1(16), 1(15), 1(9) before you.

20

objections?

21

COUNCIL MEMBERS:

22

COW-l(16)

23

Any

No objections.

SETTLEMENT AUTHORIZATION OF CLAIMS AND LAWSUITS
(TIMOTHY GILBERT V. COUNTY OF MAUl, ET AL. AND
TIMOTHY GILBERT V. DANA WINGAD, ET AL., CIVIL
NO. 03-00489 HG BMK) (C.C. No. 05-24)

24
25

CHAIR MOLINA:

Seeing none, we will first address
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1

Committee of the Whole Item 1(16), Settlement

2

Authorization of Claims and Lawsuits, Timothy

3

Gilbert versus County of Maui, et al., and Timothy

4

Gilbert versus Dana Wingad, et al., Civil No.

5

03-00489 HG BMK.

6

the proposed resolution.

Chair's recommendation is to adopt

7

VICE-CHAIR KANE:

8

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

9

CHAIR MOLINA:

10

Second.

It's been moved by Member Kane, seconded by

Member Pontanilla.

11

VICE-CHAIR KANE:

12

CHAIR MOLINA:

13

So moved.

Member Kane, you have the floor.

No discussion.

Okay, seeing no discussion, all those in

favor of the motion, signify by saying "aye.

14

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED AYE.

15

CHAIR MOLINA:

16

VOTE: AYES:

All those opposed?
Councilmembers Anderson, Johnson, Mateo,
Pontanilla, Tavares, Vice-Chair Kane,
and Chair Molina.
None.
None.
None.
Councilmembers Carroll and Hokama.

17
18
19
20

NOES:
ABSTAIN:
ABSENT:
EXC. :
MOTION CARRIED.

21

ACTION:

22

CHAIR MOLINA:

23
24
25

II

ADOPTION of resolution.

Thank you.

The Chair will mark it

unanimous.
COW-1(lS)

SETTLEMENT AUTHORIZATION OF CLAIMS AND LAWSUITS
(PIETRO PORCELLA V. COUNTY OF MAUl, ET AL.,
CIVIL NO. 03-1-0264 (3»
(C.C. No. 05-24)
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CHAIR MOLINA:

Next we will deal with Committee of the

2

Whole Item 1(15), Settlement Authorization of Claims

3

and Lawsuits, Pietro Porcella versus County of Maui,

4

et al., Civil No. 03-1-0264(3).

5

recommendation is to adopt the proposed resolution.

6

VICE-CHAIR KANE:

7

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

8

CHAIR MOLINA:

9

10
11

Chair's

So moved.
Second.

Moved by Member Kane, seconded by Member

Pontanilla.

Member Kane, as the maker of the

motion, you have the floor.
VICE-CHAIR KANE:

No, after the discussion in executive

12

session, we're aware of the dollar amount and

13

supportive.

14

CHAIR MOLINA:

Thank you, Member Kane.

15

discussion?

Seeing none.

16

saying "aye."

17

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED AYE.

18

CHAIR MOLINA:

19

VOTE: AYES:

20
21
22

23

NOES:
ABSTAIN:
ABSENT:
EXC. :

Any other

All those signify by

All those opposed?
Councilmembers Anderson, Johnson, Mateo,
Pontanilla, Tavares, Vice-Chair Kane,
and Chair Molina.
None.
None.
None.
Councilmembers Carroll and Hokama.

MOTION CARRIED.

24

ACTION:

25

CHAIR MOLINA:

ADOPTION of resolution.

Thank you.

The Chair will mark that
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unanimous as well.
COW-1(9)

SETTLEMENT AUTHORIZATION OF CLAIMS AND LAWSUITS
(FREDERICK MEDEIROS V. COUNTY OF MAUI,
CAS E NO. 7 - 02 - 0318 9 ) ( C . C . No. 0 5 - 2 4 )

CHAIR MOLINA:

Next item for vote is Committee of the

5

Whole Item 1(9), Settlement Authorization of Claims

6

and Lawsuits, Frederick Medeiros versus County of

7

Maui, Case No. 7-02-03189.

8

is to adopt the proposed resolution.

9

VICE-CHAIR KANE:

So moved.

10

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

11

CHAIR MOLINA:

12

Chair's recommendation

Second.

Been moved by Member Kane, seconded by

Member Pontanilla.

13

VICE-CHAIR KANE:

14

CHAIR MOLINA:

Member Kane.

No further discussion.

Okay, seeing no further discussion, Chair

15

will be calling for the vote.

16

saying "aye."

17

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED AYE.

18

CHAIR MOLINA:

19

VOTE: AYES:

20
21
22
23

NOES:
ABSTAIN:
ABSENT:
EXC. :

All those signify by

All those opposed?
Councilmembers Anderson, Johnson, Mateo,
Pontanilla, Tavares, Vice-Chair Kane,
and Chair Molina.
None.
None.
None.
Councilmembers Carroll and Hokama.

MOTION CARRIED.

24

ACTION:

25

CHAIR MOLINA:

ADOPTION of resolution.

Thank you.

Chair will mark that unanimous.
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COW-14

MONTANA BEACH CONDOMINIUM PROJECT (PAIA)
(C.C. No. 01-193)

2

3

CHAIR MOLINA:

Next item for discussion is Committee of

4

the Whole Item 14, the Montana Beach Condominium

5

Project, Paia.

6

the microphone to Corporation Counsel Madelyn

7

D'Enbeau.

8
9

MS. D'ENBEAU:

At this point the Chair will yield

Good morning, Chair and Members of the

Committee of the Whole.

We have additional

10

information to provide to you this morning with

11

respect to the settlement of the Montana Beach

12

Condominium case.

13

presented in executive session.

14

confidential document, but there may be questions

15

that you have in open session as well, so I don't

16

know if you want to

17

CHAIR MOLINA:

The information should be

Thank you, Ms. D'Enbeau.

It is a

Prior to

18

entertaining any questions in open session, could

19

you also introduce our Counselors from the island of

20

Oahu as well.

21

MS. D'ENBEAU:

Oh, I'm very sorry.

Excuse me.

Yes, we

22

have with us the mediator, Charles Crumpton, and our

23

Corp.

24

insurance coverage issues, Michael Tanoue.

25

CHAIR MOLINA:

- excuse me, our coverage counsel for

Okay, thank you.

Committee Members,
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questions in open session?
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

Member Anderson.

Since I'm new to executive

3

session, I may ask some questions that may sound

4

dumb to other people, but I don't know what the

5

protocol is.

6

the settlement agreement in open session?

Can we not ask any questions regarding

7

CHAIR MOLINA:

Corporation Counsel.

8

MS. D'ENBEAU:

The details of the settlement agreement are

9

still confidential, so in that sense we would need

10

to go into executive session, but there may be

11

questions that you might have in a more general

12

sense that would be okay.

13

some testimony this morning, and that obviously was

14

done in open session.

15

we'll make the judgment at the time as to whether or

16

not we'd advise you to go into executive session.

17

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

I understand there was

So if you have questions,

Well, I'll just ask the question

18

and then you can tell me if it's okay.

19

that there were letters sent objecting to the final

20

draft of the settlement agreement and that the

21

County of Maui's Corporation Counsel Office received

22

copies of these.

23

letters?

24
25

MS. D'ENBEAU:

We were told

Do you have copies of these

I do have copies of letters.

There isn't

any final draft of the settlement agreement.
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1

still a document in process with the various parties

2

having their input into what the terms should be.

3

So we do have, you know, various communications from

4

various parties about whether this language should

5

be in or this language should be out, and --

6

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

If we don't have a final

7

settlement agreement, why are you asking for an

8

authorization for a settlement?

9

MS. D'ENBEAU:

Well, ordinarily what happens is the

10

settlement -- the actual agreement itself comes

11

after the Corp. Counsel, with the other parties,

12

drafts it based upon the advice that's been -- or

13

the guidance, I'm sorry, that we get from the

14

Council, because there are a lot of provisions that

15

are more legal in nature than substantive in terms

16

of monetary payments and things like that.

17

think it1s -- in my understanding anyway, it's a

18

fairly usual process that you don't actually have in

19

front of you the actual settlement agreement itself.

20

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

So I

Well, we were told by a party to

21

this who testified this morning that she saw a copy

22

of the settlement agreement in which she is not

23

agreeable to.

24

don't have?

25

MS. D'ENBEAU:

So what is she looking at that you

A draft.

There was a draft settlement
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1

agreement circulated, and then the various parties

2

said, well, you know, this provision isn't okay with

3

me or this wasn't my understanding, which is the

4

usual process, because the settlement, as set

5

forth

6

it's not a long, lengthy finalized document, so

7

that's what we're working on drafting now.

8

that's what she's referring to, the draft, I assume,

9

that she saw.

you know, at the point of the mediation

10

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

11

CHAIR MOLINA:

12

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

So

Thank you, Mr. Chair.

Thank you, Member Anderson.
Chairman, thank you.

Member Mateo.
What happens

13

when one of the members in -- that participates in

14

the settlement agreement does -- will not

15

participate in that agreement?

16

entire settlement itself?

17

MS. D'ENBEAU:

What happens to the

I'd like to defer that question, if I

18

could, to Mr. Crumpton, the mediator, because he's

19

in charge of that process.

20

MR. CRUMPTON:

I have to give you a two-part answer.

21

First, we're not to that stage yet.

I have spoken

22

with the attorney this morning for the public

23

interest group who was represented by the earlier

24

open session speaker, and it is my understanding,

25

and a relatively high degree of confidence, that we
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1

are on track to be able to work out a settlement

2

agreement that will be consistent with the

3

interests, including the public interests, that have

4

been expressed throughout.
One of the problems that you'll run into

5
6

and I think Ms. Anderson's -- Councilperson

7

Anderson's questions were directly on this point

8

is that when you've had something that's been fought

9

out this hard and this long and this intensely and

10

emotionally, when the first draft or even second

11

draft of anything comes out, there are going to be

12

things that trigger tight nerves, sore nerves.

13

We're working through that.

14

intelligent and reasonable group of people,

15

including the leadership of the public interest

16

group.

17

We think we have a very

We believe that with that leadership, those

18

interests -- that those interests will be adequately

19

protected.

20

kind of the more complete answer to your question.

21

In the event that we run into a real difference on

22

one of the details or specifics of the settlement,

23

to the extent that one of the parties is saying I'm

24

just not finding this acceptable, if

25

that the judicial resources to whom we have access,

And in the event -

and this gets to
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1

the settlement judges, will be able to help us

2

resolve those matters.
Sometimes when the long history and the

3
4

emotional factors kind of get stirred up again,

5

having the judicial input on a settlement level, on

6

a confidential level can restore some reasonableness

7

and perspective that gets those things worked out.

8

That's been our experience in the past.

9

both State and Federal, have indicated their

The judges,

10

availability and willingness to do that as and when

11

needed.

12

at all possible.

We want to save that for a last resort, if

13

So right now the sequence is first to get the

14

county insurer contribution resolved and worked out.

15

Second, to get the public interest issues worked

16

out, and those impact on the owner's interest as

17

well, and if there are any final details and

18

monetary issues, we can address that third, but we

19

have our set of priorities and our kind of game plan

20

and schedule here.

21

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

22

MR. CRUMPTON:

23

Thank you.

So what you've heard this morning I think

is consistent with our movement toward a settlement.

24

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

25

CHAIR MOLINA:

Okay, thank you.

Thank you, Member Mateo.

Thank you, Chair.
Any other
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questions in open session?
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

Member Anderson.

Mr. Crumpton, are you saying that

3

the testifier this morning is objecting on

4

emotional -- on an emotional basis?

5

MR. CRUMPTON:

Not at all.

What I'm saying is that the

6

draft and the suggested changes to the draft that

7

I've received from Mr. Hall, the attorney for the

8

public interest group, are essentially basically

9

consistent with our understanding of the general

10

terms of the settlement that were reached.

11

differences between that draft and what they have

12

come up with as suggested changes are areas that we

13

believe are going to be able to be worked out.

14

The

So I'm not saying that the testifier this

15

morning was responding emotionally, although she has

16

a lot invested in this and the group that she

17

represents has a lot invested in this, and the

18

interests they're protecting are certainly entitled

19

to have that kind of forcefulness.

20

that the testimony was emotionally based, but it is

21

a real sore point because that public lateral beach

22

access has been at the heart of what they've been

23

asserting as the most important interest to be

24

protected throughout, and that's our understanding

25

as well and that's certainly our intent in trying to

I'm not saying
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complete this settlement.
In the event -- we're not anticipating a

2

3

problem as to two of the three parcels.

4

a difficulty with the remaining private interest

5

parcel, we believe that will be able to be resolved.

6

And if we need the help of one of the judicial

7

resources to do that, we believe that will be

8

available for that purpose.

9

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

If there is

So when you say a judicial

10

resource will be available, if the settlement can't

11

be agreed to by all parties, then you go to a judge

12

and the judge tries to get everyone to agree or how

13

does a judge resolve it without taking it to court

14

to jury trial?

15

MR. CRUMPTON:

There are a number of processes and options

16

that are available.

One is to work it out

17

confidentially with the help of the settlement judge

18

or judges.

19

as they can on that process and if there are further

20

remaining matters to be resolved, if the confidence

21

is that the judges familiar with that process can

22

then make a decision that will in essence be sort of

23

like an arbitration to help the parties resolve that

24

last item, that's another available alternative.

25

present it to hearing and have it determined is yet

Another is for the parties to get as far
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1

another route.

2

parties.

3

what is left to be resolved would force any of the

4

parties to a jury trial of any of those issues.

5
6

Those choices are available to the

We're not at this point anticipating that

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:
Mr. Chair.

7

CHAIR MOLINA:

8

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

9

Okay, one other question,

Proceed.
I'm sorry if I'm asking questions

that bring me up to speed where the other members

10

are already at, but I need this information.

11

this settlement agreement is agreed to, this will

12

Ms. D'Enbeau, this question's for you -- will this

13

resolve all outstanding issues on this property?

14

other words, I understand that there's still --

15

there's still actually the -- the initial appeal of

16

the Director's decision that started this whole

17

thing that hasn't been heard yet.

18

resolved in this settlement?

19

MS. D'ENBEAU:

If

Will that also be

The settlement contemplates resolving all

20

the issues, that's correct, including the first

21

appeal, the second appeal, and the various Federal

22

lawsuits that have been filed.

23

contemplation of the settlement.

24
25

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

In

That would be the

And so please explain to me,

because the Planning Commission upheld the
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Director's decision to rescind the exemption.

2

MS. D' ENBEAU:

Tha t 's correct.

3

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

So what has precipitated this

4

settlement agreement is a lawsuit by the land owners

5

against the County, correct?

6

MS. D'ENBEAU:

Technically it's not exactly a lawsuit.

7

It's the right of the owners to appeal the decision

8

of the Planning Commission to the Circuit Court.

9

mean, it is a lawsuit, of course, but it's an

I

10

appeal, so all the owners did exercise that right

11

and filed notices of appeal under the Administrative

12

Procedures Act to the Circuit Court.

13

Planning Commission is the agency, makes its

14

decision, and then it can be reviewed by the Circuit

15

Court.

16

respect to all of the owners.

17

of the owners have filed Federal lawsuits.

18

that's another issue that also would be resolved

19

with this settlement.

20
21

22

So the

And that's the stage that we're in with

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

In addition, several
So

And the Federal lawsuits are

based on?
MS. D'ENBEAU;

The Federal lawsuits are based on

23

constitutional arguments, due process types of

24

arguments, substantive due process, procedural due

25

process, various allegations that the County
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violated the civil rights of the -- particularly

2

Mr. Holland -- Mr. and Mrs. Holland and Mr. Weidner

3

are the ones who filed in Federal Court.

4

and Mr. Sadri have not filed in Federal Court.

5

those lawsuits are what we call civil rights

6

actions, 1983 actions.

7

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

Mr. Ulmer
So

And those -- and those Federal

8

suits would not be heard until -- until the appeal

9

in the Circuit Court is heard or a settlement has

10
11

been reached?
MS. D'ENBEAU:

No, they would proceed along at the same

12

time as the appeal.

13

separate claim.

14

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

It's sort of a separate -- a

And why wouldn't the court say

15

you have to fulfill the administrative recourse that

16

we have through the appeal process of the Planning

17

Commission's decision?

18

MS. D'ENBEAU:

Well, the Federal Court has ruled in other

19

cases, and would likely rule in this case, although

20

there's no

21

rights action is separate from the administrative

22

appeal and can proceed along a parallel track, if

23

you will, meaning the issue outstanding would be any

24

factual determinations that were made -- if the

25

appeal were to be heard first, those factual

no saying for sure, that this civil
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1

determinations, we would argue

2

would be determinative of some of the issues in the

3

Federal case, but they're really two different --

4

two different things.

5
6

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

or could argue,

Okay, I'll reserve the rest of my

questions for executive session.

7

MS. D'ENBEAU:

That would be -- thank you.

8

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

9

MS. D'ENBEAU:

I appreciate that.

10

CHAIR MOLINA:

Thank you, Member Anderson.

Thank you.

Any other

11

questions in open session for Corporation Counselor

12

visiting counselors?

13

request for executive session.

14

Chair will entertain a motion to convene in

15

executive meeting for Committee of the Whole Item

16

14, pursuant to HRS 92-5(a) (4) to consult with legal

17

counsel on questions and issues pertaining to the

18

powers, duties, privileges, immunities, and

19

liabilities of the County, the Council, and the

20

Committee.

21

VICE-CHAIR KANE:

22

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

23

CHAIR MOLINA:

Seeing none.

There's been a

At this time the

So moved.
Second.

Moved Member Kane, seconded by Member

24

Pontanilla.

Any discussion?

25

those signify by saying "aye."

Seeing none.

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808) 524-2090

All

COW 3/1/05

61

1

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED AYE.

2

CHAIR MOLINA:

3

VOTE: AYES:

All those opposed?

4

5
6

7

NOES:
ABSTAIN:
ABSENT:
EXC. :

Councilmembers Anderson, Johnson, Mateo,
Pontanilla, Tavares, Vice-Chair Kane,
and Chair Molina.
None.
None.
None.
Councilmembers Carroll and Hokama.

MOTION CARRIED.

8

ACTION:

9

CHAIR MOLINA:

EXECUTIVE SESSION.

Thank you.

Motion carries.

At this time

10

we will briefly adjourn to set up for

recess,

11

recess to prepare for executive session.

(Gavel).

12

RECESS:

11:30 a.m.

13

(THE COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE MEETING ENTERED INTO EXECUTIVE
SESSION AT 11:33 A.M. AND ENDED AT 12:11 P.M.)

14

15

RECONVENE:

16

CHAIR MOLINA:

17
18

12: 14 p.m.

(Gavel).

Committee of the Whole meeting

for March 1st is now back in session.
Thank you very much, Members.

At this point

19

the Chair does have two items that he would like the

20

body to consider.

21

the Montana Beach Condominium Project.

22

the information shared with us in executive session,

23

the Chair is going to ask the body to reconsider the

24

vote that was taken at the February 15th,

25

meeting which had to do with recommending the

First of all is Item No. 14 on

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808)

524-2090

Upon hearing

'05 COW

COW 3/1/05

62

1

adoption of the proposed resolution which authorized

2

settlement of the case.

3

Prior to the recommendation to reconsider,

4

the Chair would just like to inform the body that

5

any motion that is made to be reconsidered must be

6

made by the prevailing side, which at that time was

7

Anderson, Hokama, Johnson, Mateo, and Pontanilla,

8

Kane, and Molina.

9

Members Carroll and Tavares were not present.

At that particular meeting
So,

10

Member Tavares, because of the rules, you are not

11

allowed to make any reconsideration for a vote.

12

are operating with bare quorum today.
Staff, could you give additional details as

13
14
15

We

to why this reconsideration is being considered?
MS. KAWASAKI:

Mr. Chair, because the Committee voted on

16

this item on February 15th, the Committee report

17

would normally issue to be posted this Friday for

18

the Council meeting on the 11th.

19

reconsideration is needed in order to incorporate

20

additional settlement details that may corne about on

21

the 9th.

22

CHAIR MOLINA:

Is that clear, Members?

23

VICE-CHAIR KANE:

A motion for

Member Kane.

Yeah, my question is if we're going to

24

have another meeting posted on the 9th that's going

25

to even provide us more information, and if the
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intent is to hear it on the Council meeting of the

2

11th/ it seems that there would be a discharge in

3

order on the 9th meeting -- or/ excuse me/ on the

4

Council meeting of the 11th and that this Committee

5

would be discharged from further consideration of

6

this item if we're going to be getting basically

7

final information for this suit.

8

wondering if Staff agrees or if there's something

9

that we're not being told?

So -- and I'm just

10

CHAIR MOLINA:

Staff.

11

MS. KAWASAKI:

We have not been asked to discharge the

12

item/ unlike a previous resolution that was posted

13

on this same item where we were asked to discharge

14

it.

15

meet on the 9th and the Committee report would issue

16

and be before the Council on the 24th of March.

17
18
19
20

So the intent would be that the Committee would

VICE-CHAIR KANE:

23rd/ 23rd of March.

Is there a

deadline on the settlement resolution?
CHAIR MOLINA:

I would ask Corp. Counsel to comment/

respond to your question/ Mr. Kane.

21

MS. RAMAYA:

Are we talking about COW-16?

22

VICE-CHAIR KANE:

23

CHAIR MOLINA:

24

MS. RAMAYA:

25

MS. D'ENBEAU:

No/ we're on Item 14.

Item 14.
Oh.
Yes/ there is a deadline.

We were trying
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1

to get the matter completed by the first of April,

2

but because of the insurance company -- the problems

3

with the insurance company, we really don't have the

4

information that we need.

5

right now.

6

CHAIR MOLINA:

7

VICE-CHAIR KANE:

So that's where it stands

Member Kane.
Thank you, Chair.

And thank you for

8

allowing the questions, because this is kind of a

9

I guess a little confusing for me.

I'm not speaking

10

on any other member's behalf.

11

we're going to vote to reconsider, and then the

12

recommendation is what?

13

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

I'm confused because

Chair's looking at a deferral, so

14

March 9th where additional I guess specifics can be

15

given to us by Corporation Counsel.

16

VICE-CHAIR KANE:

So because this item was voted on at the

17

February 15th to approve authorizing settlement of

18

all cases relating, that's what happened on the

19

15th, where we're withdrawing that is what you're

20

basically saying?

21

CHAIR MOLINA:

That's correct.

22

VICE-CHAIR KANE:

So, actually, the move is going to be

23

we're going to vote to reconsider.

24

prevails, then we're going to vote to defer

25

CHAIR MOLINA:

If that

To defer.
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VICE-CHAIR KANE:

Well, if we defer, then we haven't

2

answered why we're reconsidering is my point.

3

reconsidered, but all we're doing is voting to

4

discuss the question of reconsideration.

5

words, you're trying to retract an action that took

6

place --

7

MS. KAWASAKI:

8

VICE-CHAIR KANE -- - on February 15th, but the

9

We've

In other

Yes.

reconsideration doesn't answer the question of what

10

we're going to do.

11

discuss it and put it on the table.

12

MS. KAWASAKI:

13

VICE-CHAIR KANE:

All it does is allow us to

You could then agree to defer the matter.
But you haven't taken away -- you

14

haven't taken away the official action.

15

done is put it on the table with a reconsideration,

16

Mr. Chair.

17

apologize if we're getting technical, but you know

18

what, that's why we have this chamber, to be

19

technical, so everything's the way it's supposed to

20

be.

21

MS. KAWASAKI:

That's my understanding.

All you've

And I

If that is a concern, you can also do the

22

motion for reconsideration on the 9th and you can

23

just defer the action now and the Chair can just

24

inform the body that the Committee report with

25

respect to the issuance of the resolution on the
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1

settlement matter can be deferred until whatever

2

time that Corporation Counsel comes with the final

3

details of the settlement.

4

CHAIR MOLINA:

I guess that's plan B.

Chair's interested

5

in whatever is cleaner, easiest for the body.

6

is the body's preference?

7

suggestions.

The Chair is open to

8

MS. D' ENBEAU:

If I might.

9

CHAIR MOLINA:

Corporation Counsel.

10

VICE-CHAIR KANE:

What

Before Corporation Counsel speaks,

11

because we're talking about a parliamentary

12

question, and Corp. Counsel normally doesn't deal

13

with parliamentary issues.

14

dealt with within the body, Chair, again, my

15

question is if we're going to vote for a

16

reconsideration, is what Staff is informing us, does

17

that automatically rescind the vote that was taken

18

on February 15th, the action of reconsideration, or

19

does the reconsideration vote allow us to put it on

20

the floor so that we vote to retract our vote that

21

we took on February 15th?

22

to understand, what we're trying to do.

23

MS. KAWASAKI:

That's something that is

And that's all I'm trying

Mr. Chair, I believe that what

24

Councilmember Kane just stated in his last statement

25

is the correct result.

There would be a motion for
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1

reconsideration and then it would be on the floor as

2

to what you would do.

3

withdrawing the motion so that it can be considered

4

later or you, as I stated earlier, do not

5

necessarily have to take that reconsideration up

6

now.

7

Committee level.

8

the 9th or perhaps at a later date whenever the

9

final details on the proposed settlement come

10
11

You could proceed with

There's no time sensitivity on that on the
You can do that reconsideration on

through.
CHAIR MOLINA:

Before this proceeds, the Chair, to

12

alleviate any confusion upon hearing now this other

13

recommendation, will prefer to do the

14

reconsideration at the next meeting, if that is okay

15

with the body.

16

the March 9th meeting.

17

VICE-CHAIR KANE:

We can defer today, reconsider at
Member Kane.

And forgive me, Mr. Chair.

I believe

18

that you can only reconsider a vote at the next

19

meeting, that you cannot reconsider a vote that

20

happened three months ago.

21

the immediately followed meeting, according to -- I

22

think it's what Robert's Rules talks about.

23

MS. KAWASAKI:

24

VICE-CHAIR KANE:

25

It has to take place at

Mr. Chair.
So if you would make a vote, and you

come back, if you want to reconsider that vote, it
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1

has to take place at the next meeting.

2

know, I mean, but you know what, to help everything,

3

I

4

reconsideration, I'll support that and then defer

5

and that way it's something that's open for

6

discussion on the next posted meeting.

7

was just a little more preparation in us dealing

8

with this issue.

9

So I don't

have no problem, if you want to vote for a

MS. KAWASAKI:

I

wish it

Mr. Chair, with regard to that issue, we

10

did look at that issue and the time sensitivity on

11

the motion for reconsideration does not apply upon

12

the Committee level.

13

reconsideration can be taken at any time after that

14

vote was taken, as long as it doesn't move forward

15

to the Council level and is acted on the Council

16

level, where the time sensitivity would apply and

17

then you would have to make that at the very next

18

meeting or at that same meeting that you were in.

So that motion for

19

VICE-CHAIR KANE:

20

CHAIR MOLINA:

21

matter.

22

this is on a Committee level that we reconsider this

23

matter -- or take into consideration this matter at

24

the March 9th meeting.

25

Thank you.

Chair's patience is growing thin with this
I would prefer that we defer, and because

COUNCIL MEMBERS:

Is that clear, Members?

No objections.

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808) 524-2090

COW 3/1/05

69

1

CHAIR MOLINA:

Any objections?

2

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.
(Excused: MA, RC, GRH, and JJ)

3

4

ACTION:

5

CHAIR MOLINA:

DEFER pending further discussion.

Thank you.

Okay, Members, we have one last

6

item that the Chair wanted to consider; however, we

7

do have one member that needs to leave and we will

8

lose quorum.

9

consideration for a recess today to address

So I want to ask the body's

10

Committee of the Whole Item 16.

11

4:00 o'clock reconvening of this meeting.

12

understanding is the Budget meeting, according to

13

Staff, Members, we're looking at an estimation of

14

about two hours.

15

objections to a recess today?

16

Members need to leave for any activities?

17

Kane.

18

VICE-CHAIR KANE:

I was looking at a

How does the body feel?

My

Any

Any concerns?
Member

To prevent any down time between the

19

adjourning of the Budget Committee meeting and the

20

reconvening of this, I would suggest 3:30 because --

21

excuse me, yes, 3:30 because we anticipate not going

22

longer than an hour and a half in the Budget and

23

Finance Committee.

24

time, and, you know.

25

CHAIR MOLINA:

And that way we prevent down

Okay, so noted.

Chair appreciates your
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1

insight on this matter, Mr. Kane.

2

being said, the Chair will go with the

3

recommendation of the Budget and Finance Chair, that

4

we can -- we do have the sufficient time to I guess

5

address his matters, the Budget matters, as well as

6

reconvening this matter on Item 16.

7

it should take a considerable amount of time for

8

this matter.

9

meeting until 3:30 today.

10

So with that

I don't believe

So at this point we will recess this
Meeting in recess.

(Gavel) .
12:22 p.m.

11

RECESS:

12

RECONVENE:

13

CHAIR MOLINA:

3:50 p.m.

(Gavel)

The March 1st, 2005 Committee of

14

the Whole meeting is now back in session.

15

you, Members, for your patience and indulgence.

16

We've had a very long day.

17

that we're considering today, and that is Item No.

18

16, and, Members, at this time the Chair would call

19

for a brief recess.

20

from one, I have some important matters to take care

21

of.

22

(Gavel) .

Thank

We have one final matter

Even though we've just come out

Brief recess, subject to the call of the Chair.

23

RECESS:

24

RECONVENE:

25

CHAIR MOLINA:

3:50 p.m.
3:51 p.m.

(Gavel)

The March 1st, 2005 Committee of
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the Whole meeting is now back in session.

1

Thank you, Members, for that recess.

2
3

COW-16

INCREASED AMOUNT FOR SETTLEMENT OF CLAIMS AND
OTHER CIVIL LITIGATION (C.C. No. 05-86)

4

5

CHAIR MOLINA:

We have one additional item to deal with

6

today, and that is Item No. 16, which is Increased

7

Amount for Settlement of Claims and Other Civil

8

Litigation.

9

Communication No. 05-86 from the Committee Chair

The Committee is in receipt of County

10

transmitting a proposed bill which is entitled The

11

Bill for an Ordinance Amending Section 3.16.020 Maui

12

County Code Relating to Settlement of Claims and

13

Other Civil Litigation.

14

bill is to raise the threshold for Council approval

15

of the settlement of claims and other civil

16

litigation.

Purpose of the proposed

We have from the Corporation Counsel's Office

17
18

Ms. Moana Ramaya and Laureen Martin, and from the

19

Risk Managing Officer Mr. Gary Gates.

20

this time ask the Corporation Counsel Office to give

21

comment on this matter first, followed by Mr. Gates

22

from the Risk Management Office.

23

MS. RAMAYA:

Thank you, Chairman.

I will at

Proceed.

We've transmitted the

24

bill that you can see before you.

We're requesting

25

an increase of settlement authority from $3,000 to
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$7,500.

I've provided you with statistical

2

information for the past year only, and you can see

3

from that list that there are 16 matters that came

4

down for Council approval, and honestly there may

5

have been more, but this is based on the records

6

that I have in my office, that ranged from $3,000.01

7

In cases where there is clear liability,

8
9

specifically in car accident cases or sewer

10

back-ups, which are listed on this chart, or also

11

workers' compensation, where really those are more

12

like a strict liability type matter, those are

13

matters that could have been resolved without us

14

coming down, but because of the threshold that we

15

have at 3,000, we were not able to resolve those

16

quickly, and in some cases that has resulted in

17

additional cost, specifically in car accident cases

18

where we end up paying for rental vehicles.

19

CHAIR MOLINA:

20

MS. RAMAYA:

21

CHAIR MOLINA:

Okay, thank you, Ms. Ramaya.
Thank you.
Prior to any questions for Corporation

22

Counsel, the Chair would like to hear next from

23

Mr. Gates from the Risk Management Office.

24
25

MR. GATES:

Thank you, Chairman.

Council Members, I

appreciate your consideration to this amendment, and
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1

I also agree with Ms. Ramaya's suggestion of raising

2

the tort threshold limit to settle claims.

3

little bit different idea of a possibility for you

4

folks to consider, and I'd like to have you folks

5

think of it in this way, in terms of claim type.

I have a

6

You folks have heard us come before you and

7

attempt to settle workers' compensation claims and

8

property damage claims, including auto, as well as

9

liability claims.

And if you think about those

10

claims in those three categories, workers' comp,

11

property damage, including auto, and liability, as

12

you work your way down to liability, the liability

13

claims are really what you folks,

14

spend your time on thinking about and analyzing.

15

That deserves the most analysis in terms of

16

liability, damages, lawsuits, exposure, and that

17

sort of thing.

18

worth your time.

I believe, should

That I believe is well worth -- well

Not to say that the others aren't, but the

19
20

level of analysis is just not there for the others,

21

and this is why.

22

encounter, auto claims, flood claims, so on, we ask

23

for estimates to repair, damage.

We get three

24

estimates, we pay the lower one.

That's just what

25

it is.

Property damage claims that we

Okay, so that's pretty straight-forward.
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1

Liability, pretty clear.

2

liability, we get the damage estimates, and then we

3

pay the lower one.

4

analysis, if you will.

5

We, again, accept

That doesn't take a whole lot of

The workers' comp, as you know, is pretty

6

straight-forward too.

7

liability is even less analytical, if you will.

8

It's a work injury.

9

the only negotiation, if you will, would be the

10

residuals on top of the rating, as we all know.

11

have a rating report by a doctor.

12

Claimant wants an extra 2 percent.

13

We come before you.

14

we have a settlement of straight rating, 10 percent.

15

Well, that 10 percent puts us over the 3,000, but it

16

deserves your time because of that, when in

17

actuality we're really not going to do anything

18

about that because that's the rating and we -- we

19

just have to eat that.

20

It's even -- the level of

We're on the hook.

The only

We

It's 5 percent.
We propose it.

You authorize it.

Many times

Same with the residuals.

So I think as you look at -- as you think

21

about -- if you think about it in terms of workers'

22

camp, property damage, and auto, and liability, I

23

think if you take a look and say, okay, what would

24

be reasonable amounts that we would allow authority

25

to settle before they come to you, and so -

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808) 524-2090

and I'm

COW 3/1/05

75

1

just going to throw some numbers out there for

2

example.

3

idea.

4

Their levels are 15, 10, and unlimited on the work

5

compo

6

sort of have -- they have a breakdown on all three

7

claim categories.

8

this is my ingenious idea.

Let's say for example -- and this isn't my

State of Hawaii has a sort of same concept.

Entities around the country, same thing, they

So I don't want you to think that

But what I'm suggesting is maybe the limits

9

10

go higher as we go up the chain.

11

7,500, as proposed, but a common one is about

12

10,000.

13

20 to 25 maybe, and then to workers' comp, maybe as

14

high as 30 or 35.

15

need to, but that is the principle of what I

16

suggest, is to divide it up among those three claim

17

types.

18
19

CHAIR MOLINA:

Liability could be

Then when we go to property damage, 15 to

We can come down from there if we

Thank you, Mr. Gates.
Members, prior to any questions, the Chair

20

would just like to share his thoughts as to why this

21

matter was brought before you today.

22

we've talked about it in the past, and even members

23

of the public have stated what ways can the Council

24

perform their jobs more efficiently.

25

increasing workload.

Being that

We have had an

We've had to deal with
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1

numerous issues, not only in this Committee but in

2

others as well.

3

matter at the very least for discussion today to

4

look at ways as to how we can increase the

5

efficiency of both the Council as well as the

6

Corporation Counsel's Office as well, and other

7

areas of the Administration.
We have had concerns from claimants or

8

9

The Chair wanted to bring this

plaintiffs who have been clearly injured by the

10

County and as to why they have had a delay in

11

getting their I guess just compensation, if you

12

will.

13

why the Chair brought this matter for consideration

14

here before you today.

15

Chair will now entertain questions from the

16

Committee.

17

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

So that -- those are just some of the reasons

So with that being said, the

We'll start with Member Johnson.
You know the old theory of if we

18

raise the limit, will this mean automatically that

19

we would anticipate that, you know, people will be

20

aware of a greater threshold and then not just limit

21

their claims?

22

that that probably wouldn't take place, but in the

23

other -- and maybe not even in automobile, but

24

perhaps in the liability category, would that drive,

25

then, some complainants or at least some people that

Or I can understand in workmen's comp

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808) 524-2090

COW 3/1/05

77

1

would be filing claims to maybe come to a higher

2

threshold?

3

CHAIR MOLINA:

4

MS. RAMAYA:

Or wouldn't it impact it that much?

Corporation Counsel.
Thank you, Chairman.

Actually, Councilmember

5

Johnson, I don't really think that it would have an

6

impact at a $7,500 level.

7

personal injury cases where people claim that they

8

were somehow physically injured or have emotional

9

distress from something arising out of County

If we're talking about

10

negligence, most of those aren't going to settle for

11

anything close to that if they're going to end up

12

filing suit against us.

13

damage that I get and that we're trying to resolve

14

where liability is clear.

15

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

It's more commonly properly

Okay, and would we still have

16

in terms of all the claims, is Mullen & Company

17

still doing the third-party administration?

18

MR. GATES:

Yes.

19

CHAIR MOLINA:

20

MS. RAMAYA:

Proceed.
Yes, Councilmember Johnson, they still are

21

handling the investigation.

However, there are

22

certain situations where I may intervene.

23

example

24

collision, I may intervene in those cases and just

25

take it from there if we've got estimates and so

For

if, for example, there's a rear-end
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1

forth primarily to cut back the cost from John

2

Mullen.

3

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Okay, and because these are, you

4

know, a little bit larger amount, you don't think,

5

though, that that's going to impair their ability

6

and your ability to kind of constrain claims as much

7

as possible?

8

MS. RAMAYA:

9

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

10

No, I don't.

CHAIR MOLINA:

Okay, thank you.

Thank you, Member Johnson.

11

members?

12

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

Mr. Mateo, followed by Member Tavares.
Thank you.

Can you just tell me how

13

the 7,500 was derived?

14

what was the rhyme or reason or -

15

MS. RAMAYA:

Committee

What was the formula used or

Actually, Councilmember Mateo, there actually

16

was no formula used.

I looked back over the last

17

year at most of the claims, and if you look at the

18

car accident claims, for the most part they range

19

from three to $4,800, or 3,300 -- I'm sorry, 184 is

20

the lowest in that amount range, but it seems like

21

the sewer back-ups are really what cost us over

22

5,000, and I figured that in terms of actual pay

23

outs on car accident cases, such as the Martin

24

Strain case that came up a couple weeks ago, that if

25

we end up paying car rental fees and so forth, we
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can end up in the six to $7,000 range pretty easily.

2

CHAIR MOLINA:

Thank you, Member Mateo.

3

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Member Tavares.

I kind of like the idea of looking

4

at things by categories, and my question is in a

5

settlement where let's say if we set it at 7,500 and

6

the claim comes in at 7,000 but you don't feel it's

7

a right claim, you still have the ability to come

8

and bring that to the Council, even if it's below

9

the ceiling, I mean if you wanted some input from

10

the Council?

11

CHAIR MOLINA:

Corporation Counsel.

12

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Like if you thought it should only

13

be worth 4,000, and they want 7,900 or 7,400, just

14

on whatever the ceiling is, this would not preclude

15

you from bringing that case forward to the Committee

16

of the Whole?

17

MS. RAMAYA:

No, Councilmember Tavares.

And in fact, you

18

know, sometimes that is what we do in some of our

19

cases, come down and say, what do you think and do

20

you think it's appropriate or not, and that wouldn't

21

prevent us from doing that in the future.

22

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

23

CHAIR MOLINA:

Okay, thank you.

Thank you, Member Tavares.

Committee

24

Members, any other questions for either Corporation

25

Counselor the Risk Management Office?
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VICE-CHAIR KANE:

Yeah.

Mr. Chair, I guess my problem,

2

however anal it may seem, is I have a problem with

3

discretionary authority, yeah, because then it puts

4

an individual in a position, whether it's the Risk

5

Manager or somebody that he assigns or an individual

6

Corporation Counsel person, by increasing the dollar

7

amounts, it puts them in a position of power over

8

money.

9

more -- or what levels of discretion will you gain

And so my question comes down to how much

10

by having this increase and how much more control

11

over issues that deal with public funds will go by

12

with any level of scrutiny by this body?

13

the only scrutiny we'll get is after the fact when

14

we get a report.

15

I mean,

And I'm just concerned because I know --

16

well, from what I'm understanding if it's car

17

accident and car rental, then that kind of talks

18

about management of a case, and it makes it easier

19

for an individual person to cover their inability to

20

effectively manage a case.

21

compensation, then there's some level of discretion

22

with respects to the residuals.

23

there's always some level of discretion in there

24

that I have a problem with, because if I don't like

25

a person, then I'm going to treat them a little

If it's workers'

You know, so
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1

different than how I -- you know, if I don't like a

2

person if you have that individual authority.

3

So I'm speaking from principle now, not

4

you know, I represented to -- to Administration and

5

Corp. Counsel outside during a recess that I would

6

consider the compartmentalization, because there are

7

issues, workers' comp, it's pretty cut and dry, but

8

there is a level of discretion there with respects

9

to the residuals that's negotiable.

So if we're

10

going to talk about that, and if we're going to as a

11

body decide that we're going to compartmentalize and

12

move forward with that thought and have a discussion

13

on it, then perhaps we have to set a level, you

14

know, that anything over, you know, a 2 percent or

15

whatever it is has to come before this body.

16

I'm just not as willing as maybe other

17

people -- and I'm not saying it disrespectfully.

18

mean, everybody has their on own opinion on how

19

government should function, and I just happen to

20

have my own opinion about it, and I'm not readily

21

willing to give up what authority this body has to

22

oversee the purse strings of the County, and that's

23

our money.

24
25

I

The County's money, the people's money.

So anyway, you know, I don't know, Mr. Chair,
I got the impression that you wanted to move this
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1

out today because of the pressing, you know, Budget

2

schedule that we have.

3

not feel comfortable with moving forward with

4

this -- with this item, you know.

5

majority of members that may be able to support any

6

recommendation that's to move this thing forward,

7

but forgive me, Chair, I wouldn't be able to move

8

forward at this time because I just think there's

9

too much allowance of discretionary individual

So forgive me, but I would

There are a

10

authority that can be given to people, and I just

11

I don't see where the accountability's going to come

12

from.

13

And I think that the accountability -- the

14

reason why they had $3,000 was because the original

15

purpose and intent was to have this body who's

16

elected and who's held accountable every two years

17

to answer to their actions.

18

rising this, that that raises the level of -- yeah,

19

it reduces our workload, but it gives more

20

individuals more individual authority and power and

21

discretion, and that, to me, there's some erosion of

22

the public trust when you have those types of

23

opportunities.

24
25

And so when we start

By no means am I suggesting anybody sitting
here today would do something like that and
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1

violating the public's trust, but what I am saying

2

is that when you provide for those opportunities, it

3

just makes it, you know, more available for people

4

to abuse the trust of the public because of the

5

discretionary authority.

6

comments, Chair r first pass, and I -- I yield.

7

CHAIR MOLINA:

So those are my general

Thank you, Member Kane.

Prior to

8

entertaining any more questions, yes, the Chair is

9

open to moving on this matter.

However r

if the

10

majority of the body feels otherwise, by all means,

11

the Chair will not move.

12
13
14

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

Member Pontanilla.

The $3,000 threshold that we

have today, when was it set?
CHAIR MOLINA:

Let me ask Corporation Counsel if they have

15

a history of that.

16

conversations in another meeting -- I did recall

17

hearing that this was established back in the '70s,

18

I believe.

19

brief recess?

20

VICE-CHAIR KANE:

21

CHAIR MOLINA:

22

I recall from one of our

Corporation Counsel.

Do you need a

May I ask for a brief recess.

Brief recess, subject to the call of the
(Gavel) .

Chair.

23

RECESS:

24

RECONVENE:

25

CHAIR MOLINA:

4:10 p.m.
4: 13 p.m.

Committee of the Whole meeting for March
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1st is now back in session.

1

Thank you for that recess.

2

Members, when we

3

last left off, we had -- Corporation Counsel had

4

planned on giving us I guess a historical analysis

5

of when the $3,000 ceiling was enacted, if you can

6

do it in a brief synopsis, Corporation Counsel, it

7

would be much appreciated.

8

MS.

RAMAYA:

9

CHAIR MOLINA:

10

MS. RAMAYA:

11

CHAIR MOLINA:

12
13

It was in 1977 or the prior Code.
1977.

27 years, 28 years ago.

Yes.
If my math serves me correct.

Thank you.

Member Pontanilla, you have a question?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

Thank you, Chair.

Thank you

14

for that information.

You know what was discussed

15

earlier by Mr. Gates in regards to the workman

16

compensation side, it's almost like a done deal,

17

except for residuals, but I utilize the information

18

that is provided us in the COW meeting as a means to

19

query the Department heads.

20

is there any faulty equipment that, you know,

21

created a hazard and did we correct the faulty

22

equipment.

23

look for.

24

threshold, you know, I would suggest $6,000 as going

25

forward, and if we need to re-look at the $6,000,

What I do look for is

So those are some of the things that I
And if we did have a threshold, a new
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1

that we do it, you know, maybe two, three years from

2

now to see if that's a figure that we can all live

3

with.
Yeah, I understand what Ramaya is saying in

4

5

regards to, you know, you have a person that got

6

involved in a car accident, you know, costs four or

7

5,000 dollars just to repair, and in the meantime he

8

needs to rent.

9

So I can live with $6,000 as a compromise.

10

CHAIR MOLINA:

13

Thank you, Member Pontanilla.
Members, any other comments or questions?

11

12

You know, the cost just keeps going.

Member Mateo.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

Chairman, thank you very much.

I

14

concur with Member Pontanilla.

15

because there was no rhyme or reason in the

16

establishing of -- or the requesting of the 7,500

17

limit, I still think $6,000 really still is above

18

the norm of the number of claims that we see -- you

19

know, that you've provided for us, so I think 6,000

20

would be a little more fair in taking a look at

21

coming up with a number, yeah, thank you.

22

CHAIR MOLINA:

23

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

I still think

Member Tavares.
Yeah, I wanted to ask Mr. Gates to

24

explain further on the workers' compensation claims,

25

what actually happens.

I mean, we realize once they
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1

get the rating, which is set by -- in a book and

2

there's no really -- you know, once they say it's 2

3

percent or 3 percent or whatever, that's the way it

4

is, and then what happens with the residuals?

5

What's the involvement of the County and the

6

insurance companies, the whoevers?

7

CHAIR MOLINA:

8

MR. GATES:

9

Proceed, Mr. Gates.

Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

works like this in every claim.

Yeah, the process
The injury occurs,

10

medical rehabilitation takes place, and at some

11

point the claimant becomes medically stable.

12

condition is improved as far as it's going to with

13

the medical treatment.

14

done, a medical examination to come up with a

15

permanent partial disability rating, a PPD rating.

16

So much percentage of the body will be permanently

17

disabled, partially permanently disabled for a

18

certain period of time.

19

figures.

20

that 5 percent, 10 percent, whatever it is, that's

21

what we're on the hook for.

22

The

At that point a rating is

That equates into dollar

The rating report done by the doctor is

Now, at the time that John Mullen & Company

23

adjusters entertain a settlement, it's at this point

24

they order the rating, they get the rating, and then

25

they get in touch with myself and Laureen Martin and
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1

ask for authority up to a certain amount to settle a

2

case, okay.

3

offering a flat rate.

4

straight rating, that's the offer that's made.

5

Okay.

6

approval, and that's in all our documents, okay.

At that point the adjusters start out
We're on the hook for the

This is all of course subject to your

Now, if the residuals are what we'll consider

7
8

pain and suffering or restricted life, restricted

9

life activities.

This is the compensation to a

10

claimant to compensate them for the changes in life,

11

okay.

12

percent above that rating up to generally 5 percent,

13

depending.

14

the range.

That could go anywhere between another 1

It could go higher, but generally that's

Now, we -- the Mullen adjusters, myself, and

15
16

Corporation Counsel are all on the same page in

17

terms of not spending another dime or another penny

18

if we don't have to.

19

I want my claims to go down, I want our costs to go

20

down.

21

start out in negotiation, straight rating, and if we

22

have to go up above that, then we'll go up to 2

23

percent typically.

24

typically we'll go ahead and have the case go to the

25

Department of Labor.

In the spirit of saving money,

We want to save the taxpayers money.

Anything more than that,

We'll just say we offer you
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1

straight rating plus 2 percent.

2

it, we can go to hearing.

If you don't like

Then if we go to hearing, the -- usually the

3
4

claimant's attorney will argue for up to 5 percent

5

above straight rating and then we'll argue at zero,

6

and ultimately it will come in at 2 or 3 anyway,

7

potentially 5, potentially 4, maybe I, but usually

8

at least 2 and oftentimes more.

9

it works.

So that's the way

And if we -- if we are able to settle it

10

at straight rating, and many we are, and it's above

11

a certain threshold, we have to come in to you

12

folks.

13

But at the -- at the negotiation stage, we're

14

not adding on percentages if we don't have to, and

15

quite frankly, because of the time delay it takes to

16

strike a settlement over the threshold and go

17

through the process and finally issue the money,

18

there's such a long period of delay that many

19

claimants opt to go to the Department of Labor and

20

try to get more percentage so they can get their

21

money sooner, and so we stand to lose more money by

22

allowing that to happen by getting more percentages

23

at the Department of Labor level.

24

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

25

CHAIR MOLINA:

Okay.

Thank you.

Thank you, Member Tavares.

Committee
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1

Members, any other questions for comments?

2

start first with Member Johnson, followed by Member

3

Kane.

4

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

I'll

I would be really curious

and I

5

don't know if you have this information, but

6

basically if you took the value of a dollar back in

7

1977 and you equated it to what that same dollar

8

value is today, do you have any idea what we would

9

be looking at in terms of a figure?

10

CHAIR MOLINA:

Corporation Counsel, do we have any

11

MS. RAMAYA:

12

CHAIR MOLINA:

13

MS. RAMAYA:

14

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Thank you, Chairman.
-- financial analysts here?
I have no idea.

I'm sorry.

Yeah, and the only reason I ask

15

that, Mr. Chair, is because when you allow for

16

inflation and you look at -- I mean, I'm an

17

insurance person, so I'm going to look at it because

18

of, you know, the value of the dollar in the future

19

won't be perhaps what a value of a dollar was right

20

now.

21

as to what that would be.

22

you looked at the cost of vehicle repairs compared

23

from '77 to compared to now, even the price of a

24

vehicle, I mean, my goodness, we're talking huge

25

increases far beyond 7,500, you know, if my math

So what I would look at is some kind of guide
I don't think -- even if
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serves me correctly.
So I'm not as concerned with the dollar

2
3

amount as I am trying to get some kind of a

4

reporting mechanism whereby to address the issue of

5

accountability or looking at are we managing these

6

claims properly.

7

recommendation.

8

don't analyze whether you're managing the claims

9

properly, other than through the questions that we

Right now you come to us with a
We have no idea.

We don't -

we

10

ask.

11

your jobs.

12

Corporation Counsel is going to be interceding into

13

this, if we could have periodic reports or -- you

14

know, if there are cases where there are special

15

circumstances, I'm not as concerned with that dollar

16

amount, because I think even 7,500 is a low

17

threshold when you look at the value of a dollar

18

back in '77 when this was established and look at

19

that same valuation today.

20

So we're just trusting that you all are doing
And I think, Mr. Chair, that because

I'm not troubled by that, but I would like to

21

see perhaps a reporting mechanism, or if there's a

22

certain set of criteria that we want to include to

23

say, well, okay, if there's -- you know, let's say

24

if -- automatically if the case is settled and it's

25

a 5 percent -- you know, everything above a 5 -- or
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1

let's say at a 5 percent rating, maybe we get those

2

cases, but other than that, I really think that

3

particularly when it comes into Budget -- and it

4

seems the increasing number of claims that we get, I

5

would really like to look at this as sort of a

6

management kind of tool, and that there's ways that

7

we can hold different Departments accountable.

8

And if there's an excess in settlements, you

9

know, in a certain category, then that's a red flag

10

to us, so then we can ask what are you doing, but

11

there's got to be other ways that we address it,

12

rather than just continuously bringing forward these

13

things.

14

the time we always approve what you guys ask for

15

anyway, so I really don't -- I don't see this as

16

something that is an issue of giving too much

17

authority, because there are other ways that we can

18

achieve those goals.

19

if there's any way possible today, to move forward

20

with the issue and then, you know, at least come to

21

some kind of agreement that we can move the amount

22

forward.

And 90 percent are -- I think 99 percent of

I would just like to see us,

23

CHAIR MOLINA:

Thank you, Member Johnson.

24

MS. KAWASAKI:

Mr. Chair.

25

CHAIR MOLINA:

Staff.
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MS. KAWASAKI:

I'm sorry, just as clarification, the

2

Department of Finance does prepare a report -- a

3

quarterly report on claims and settlements.

4

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

5

CHAIR MOLINA:

Okay.

And, Member Johnson, I think you bring up

6

an interesting request as to how the -- I guess the

7

1977 dollar would compare to the 2005 dollar, and I

8

think that's something worth exploring into, and I

9

guess through Staff we could try and get you some

10

type of a response or analysis on that.

11

Kane.

12

VICE-CHAIR KANE:

13

CHAIR MOLINA:

14

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Member

I yield.

Member Tavares.
Mr. Chair, I was going to suggest

15

that we use the 6,000 that was put forward here,

16

except that in the category of workers' compensation

17

cases, that we use the residuals at 2 percent or

18

$10,000, whichever is greater, as a trigger to bring

19

it to the Council.

20

CHAIR MOLINA:

Okay.

21

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Thank you, Member Tavares.
So with those other two, the

22

you know, like the sewer back-ups and the car

23

accident things, to use the $6,000, it seems it

24

would be -- it would cover a lot, and I see where

25

we're

you know, from Mr. Gates' explanation with
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1

people going straight to the Labor Board or wherever

2

they go, that actually costs us more money in the

3

end because they get quicker reaction and they're

4

throwing in that residual automatically.

5

why I offer what I offer.

So that's

I think that we can help our situation, and I

6
7

don't believe it's -- especially in the workers'

8

comp area, there's not a whole lot of room for

9

discretionary stuff.

I mean, we're paying at a

10

percentage -- I don't know if we're paying a

11

percentage.

12

investigations.

13

contract with them or if it's based on a percentage

14

of the settlements or whatever, straight contract,

15

so there's nothing in it for them to up the

16

settlement so that they get a bigger piece of the

17

pie, so to speak.

18

out there as maybe something that we can consider as

19

a body that would be reasonable.

20
21

22

CHAIR MOLINA:

We're paying a third party to do the
I don't know if it's a straight

So, you know, I just throw that

Okay, so noted, Member Tavares.

Thank you.

Member Kane.
VICE-CHAIR KANE:

Maybe Member Tavares can clarify for the

23

workers' comp, compartmentalizing that one, would be

24

the flat plus 2 percent and anything over that would

25

come back?
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COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

No, it's whatever the medical

2

exam -- that rating that he's talking about that we

3

always see that is not negotiable.

4

VICE-CHAIR KANE:

We're on the hook for.

5

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

6

VICE-CHAIR KANE:

7

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

That's what you call the flat?

Yeah, that's the flat.
Okay, yeah, that's what I mean,

8

the flat and then it would be 2 percent or $10,000,

9

whichever is greater, that would have to come to the

10

Council.

11

you're paying 2 percent of $1 million -- or 1

12

percent of $1 million or .5 percent, that's still a

13

lot of money.

14

us to throw in a dollar figure so if it reaches

15

either of those thresholds or beyond any of those

16

thresholds, that it comes to the Council.

17

know if I worded it right by saying whichever is

18

greater, but --

19

So if the residuals ended up -- I mean if

VICE-CHAIR KANE:

So I thought it would be fairer for

I don't

Are we able to -- based on posting are

20

we able -- is there flexibility in the posting of

21

the agenda to provide us that -- that we can

22

compartmentalize it and amend the existing --

23

CHAIR MOLINA:

Staff.

24

VICE-CHAIR KANE:

25

MS. KAWASAKI:

-- existing bill?

I believe so.

I believe that under
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1

3.16.020 we could work out language to accomplish

2

that.

3

VICE-CHAIR KANE:

4

CHAIR MOLINA:

I'm done, Chair.

Member Kane.

Thank you.

Members,

5

Corporation Counsel, did you want to comment?

6

believe you look like -- I think to Member Tavares'

7

proposal.

8
9

MS. MARTIN:

Thank you, Chairman.

I

I think that that's a

good proposal to deal with the workers'

10

compensation, the rating plus 2 percent.

11

to just mention that it probably should be for each

12

body part, though.

13

have more than one rating, so you may have a neck

14

and a shoulder.

15

rating plus 2 percent for each body part that's

16

rated.

17

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

18

MS. MARTIN:

19

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

I did want

As you know, sometimes you'll

So it should be 2 percent -- the

Okay.

And I think that's reasonable.
I didn't want to talk about

20

gruesome things like body parts, but if that works

21

out better.

22

MS. MARTIN:

What about the 10,000 cap?

I think that's a reasonable amount as well.

23

As you know, most of the workers' compensation

24

settlements are probably above that, but that would

25

be a small rating and it would be another way to
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1

deal with that.

2

making would probably eliminate about 90 percent of

3

the workers' compensation claims that are coming

4

down here.

5

mentioned, there's not a lot of discretion there and

6

we are locked into it.

And as the Council members have

7

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

8

CHAIR MOLINA:

9

VICE-CHAIR KANE:

10

I think that proposal that you're

Okay, thank you.

Thank you, Member Tavares.

Member Kane.

Yeah, when did the workers' compensation

law that created this hook come into effect?

11

CHAIR MOLINA:

Mr. Gates.

12

MR. GATES:

13

VICE-CHAIR KANE:

I'm sorry, the question?
When did workers' compensation -- this

14

big hook that we're talking about that we're on all

15

the time for workers' compensation, when did that

16

law come into effect?

17

came in before or after when we made a determination

18

of how much money we were going to --

19

MR. GATES:

22
23

I don't have that information.
Laureen, do you know?

20
21

I'm just trying to see if it

MS. MARTIN:

I don't know.

It's very old, but I don't

know if it's before or after that.
MR. GATES:

The PPD rating is as long as I can remember,

24

which doesn't qualify it or quantify it for you, but

25

I don't know how long it's been.

I just know we've
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paid rating -- PPD ratings forever as I know it.

2

VICE-CHAIR KANE:

3

CHAIR MOLINA:

OkaYI thank you.

Thank you

l

Member Kane.

Members

I

any other

4

questions or comments for our resource personnel?

5

OkaYI Members I prior to the Chair making a

6

recommendation l I'm going to call for a five-minute

7

recess.

(Gavel) .

4:30 p.m.

8

RECESS:

9

RECONVENE:

10

We shall reconvene at 4:35.

4: 35 p.m.

CHAIR MOLINA:

(Gavel)

Upon conferring with Staff l your

11

Chair's recommendation at this point is to try and

12

keep things as simple and to the point -- Chair's

13

preference is to take I guess baby stepsl if you

14

willI for lack of a better term.

15

some very interesting discussion on this matter

16

all comments have been verYI very -- I guess very

17

good subject for a lot of discussion.

18

point, looking at the rate of inflation since 1977

19

we heard earlier that the 3 / 000 amount was proposed

20

back then.

21

There's been
l

and

At this
1

Taking that into consideration l the Chair

22

feels that we should increase the amount now.

What

23

that amount is is basically up to us all here on

24

this body.

25

proposing the bill as proposed for the $7 / 500 amount

So at this point the Chair will be
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If there is any amendments t the Chair is

1

ceiling.

2

open to that.

3

motion to accept.

So the Chair will be entertaining a

4

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

So moved.

5

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

6

CHAIR MOLINA:

Second.

It's been moved by Member Johnson t seconded

7

by Member Pontanilla.

8

of the motion t you have the floor.

9
10
11
12

13

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Member Johnson t as the maker

And that includes filingi is that

correct?
CHAIR MOLINA:

That is correct t Member Johnson.

Thank

you.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

And I'm open to any amendments t

14

but I do think that 7 t 500 at this point in timet

15

because this will be moving forward t you know t to

16

the full Council t I think that might be a time when

17

perhaps the other members who are missing would also

18

like to have some input.

19

moving the 7 500 forward and then t you know t if

20

there is amendments to be introduced t whether it's

21

here or at the full Council t I think it's still a

22

low threshold.

23

Councilmember Tavares made t butt you know t that also

24

could be proposed perhaps as an amendment with the

25

language fleshed out at that first Council meeting

So I have no problem

t

And I also like the proposal that
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which this is taken up at.
CHAIR MOLINA:

Okay, thank you, Member Johnson.

3

from the body on the motion on the floor?

4

Tavares.

5

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Yeah, thank you.

Comments
Member

And I intend to

6

propose an amendment at the -- at first reading, and

7

hopefully we'll have all that language worked out

8

prior to the meeting so that we can just look at it,

9

but we need to work with our Staff and with

10

Corporation Counsel on getting what exactly we

11

meant, but I think we're on a good -- in a good

12

direction and I'm happy to see something come up to

13

get updated from 1997.

14

As I was saying, I thought we had the oldest

15

thing at 1973, which was the Park Assessment

16

Ordinance was passed then and not changed until 2000

17

and

18

I'm happy to see this come up, and be more realistic

19

in the world that we live in now.

20

much for the opportunity.

21
22
23

-- or 1995 I think was the first change.

CHAIR MOLINA:

Thank you, Member Tavares.

So

Thank you very

Member

Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

Thank you, Chair.

I know we've

24

discussed this thing for over 40 minutes now and I

25

will be voting along with -- in regards to the
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1

motion.

2

hopefully then we can have some amendments made and

3

proposals by Corporation Counsel in regards to what

4

Charmaine Tavares has already spoken of being

5

brought forward at that time.

6

CHAIR MOLINA:

And by the time first reading comes about,

Thank you, Member Pontanilla.

Any other

7

comments or questions related to the motion on the

8

floor?

9

Member Mateo.

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

Chairman, thank you very much.

I

10

will be supporting the Chairman's recommendations,

11

and I too will be looking forward to Member Tavares'

12

amendment at a later date, and I think it's

13

appropriate that we start taking a look at the

14

updating a lot that we're currently dealing with.

15

Thank you.

16

CHAIR MOLINA:

Thank you, Member Mateo.

17

VICE-CHAIR KANE:

Thank you, Chair.

Member Kane.

I'll be voting no.

18

And I know that there's a majority that will help

19

move this out of Committee, so ...

20

I think my preference would have been that we

21

have all the amendment stuff in discussion right

22

here in Committee backed up with some more

23

information.

24

cost of living adjustment regarding the dollar

25

amount, that $3,000 in 1977 was a heck of a lot more

In concept I do agree, whether it's a
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1

than what $3,000 can buy today.

2

county is dealing with a much larger budget.

3

can see a lot of the benefits that has the majority

4

of this Committee this afternoon seeing the benefit

5

of moving it forward.

6

Obviously the
And I

However, I still have some level of

7

discomfort, Mr. Chair, with respects to just not

8

having enough information to make me feel confident

9

that what we're doing is in the best interest.

And

10

I may -- you know, I have that right to change my

11

vote at Council, but there's just not enough here

12

today of substance to convince me.

13

have provided is, you know, one year.

14

be looked at two ways.

15

how much we have, versus one year out of something

16

that we've been doing since this $3,000 thing has

17

been put into act -- you know, it's 27 years.

18

have one year of information.

19

at 27, the other side could say.

20

I mean, what we
And it could

You know, one year and look

We

We should be looking

Mr. Gates' comments about -- I'd be

21

interested, personally, in a Committee discussion to

22

have that information validated and correlated

23

regarding the time that wait and how many people go

24

to the State Board and go ask for more versus here.

25

I mean, I know Mr. Gates lives it, and so he's
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1

talking based on experience, but when we make these

2

kind of decisions, it helps for us to have stuff in

3

front of us that shows factual data that provides us

4

the justification for making these types of

5

adjustments.

6

Mr. Gates on the factual nature.

7

you know, that's a verbal statement that he made,

8

not something that's in front of me that I can look

9

at and have validated by -- you know, by factual

10

So by any means I'm not questioning
It's just that,

data.
Anyway, so not to be dragging this on

11

12

forever.

13

bringing it up, Mr. Chair

14

preferred that this isn't being forced through

15

because we got Budget corning up and so we want to

16

make the change for the sake of getting the change

17

done because we feel, you know, it has to get done

18

now.

19

Committee work and have a cleaner amended bill

20

corning out of this Committee and going to the full

21

Council, but that's not the case, and I respect

22

that.

23

I'll be voting no.
l

And I'm glad you're

and I would have

I think this would have deserved more

CHAIR MOLINA:

Thank you.
Thank you, Member Kane.

Any other comments

24

or questions prior to the call for the vote?

25

Chair would just like to ensure the body that we'll
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1

request from Corporation Counsel and Risk Management

2

that they provide us additional information.

3

heard earlier, Member Tavares had another

4

recommendation to consider, which is the 2 percent,

5

if we -- I guess Corporation Counsel can provide us

6

the language as it deals with I guess body parts,

7

either a 2 percent or a $10,000 cap for

8

consideration prior to first reading where this

9

matter can be addressed and any other proposed

As we

10

amendments that might be considered by the body at

11

this time.

12

So with that being said, at this time the

13

Chair will call for the vote.

14

signify by saying "aye."

All those in favor,

15

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED AYE.

16

CHAIR MOLINA:

17

VICE-CHAIR KANE:

No.

18

VOTE: AYES:

Councilmembers Johnson, Mateo,
Pontanilla, Tavares, and Chair Molina.
Vice-Chair Kane.
None.
None.
Councilmembers Anderson, Carroll, and
Hokama.

19
20

NOES:
ABSTAIN:
ABSENT:
EXC. :

21
22

23

All those opposed?

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION:

FIRST READING of bill and FILING of
communication.

24
25

CHAIR MOLINA:

Okay, let the record show we have one no,
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1

Member Kane.

2

one.

The bill passes by a vote of five to

Members, that is our last item for today.

3

4

Are there any announcements?

5

Chair would like to thank you all for your

6

professionalism and dedication.

7

but productive day.

8

the Whole meeting for March 1st is adjourned.

9

(Gavel) .

10

ADJOURN:

Seeing none.

It is 4:45.

The

We had a very long
This Committee of

4:45 p.m.

11

12
13
14
15
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20
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4
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5
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6

7
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8
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9
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10

supervisioni that the foregoing represents to the best of

11

my ability, a true and correct transcript of the

12

proceedings had in the foregoing matter.

13
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14
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15
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